DOCUMENT RESUME
ED 327 727 CE 056 818

TITLE Legislation Relating to Veterans' Educataon,
Employment, and Home Loan Programs. Hearing before
the Committee on Veterans' Affairs, United States
Senate, One Hundred First Congress, Second Session,
on S. 2100 (Section 401 and 404c), Amendment No. 1575
to S. 2100, S.2483, S.2484, 5.2537, Amendment No.
1562 to S.2537, and S.2546.

INSTITUTION Congress of the U.S., Washington, D.C. Senate
Committee on Veteran's Affairs.

REPORT NO Senate-Hrg-101-941

PUB DATE 11 May 90

NOTE 169p.

AVAILABLE FROM Superintendent of Documents, Congressional Sales
Office, U.S. Government Pranting Office, Washington,

DC 20402.
PUB TYPE Legal/Legislative/Regulatory Materaals (090)
EDRS PRICE MF01/PCO7 Plus Postage.
DESCF "PTORS Federal Aid; =*Federal Legaislatiaon; Hearings; Housing;

Postsecondary Education; *Program Improvement;
*Student Financial Aid; Tuition Grants; Unemployment
Insurance; Veterans; =xVetecrans Education

IDENTIFIERS Congress 1l0lst; Proposed Legislataon

ABSTRACT

This document records the oral and written testameny
given at a Senate hearing to di~~uss propcsed legaslation changing
veterans' benefits in education, employment, ané home loan programs.
Witnesses included Adminastration officials, eXecutives of the
Veterans Affairs Department, officials of the veterans' programs of
the Department of Labor, and representatives of disabled and other
veterans' organizations. All were advocates of the proposed
legaislation. The legaislation would raise tuition payments and
educational benefits, allow veterans' organizations to provide some
educational services and transitional services for veterans leavang
military service, increase the length of unemployment benefits to
veterans, and improve the Veterans' Administration home loan program
to meet current needs. Text of the proposed iegislation (S. 2100,
Sections 401 and 404(c), Amendment No. 1575 to S. 2100, S. 2483, S.
2484, S. 2537, Amendment No. 1562 to S. 2537, and S. 2546) is
included. (KC)

PR RS S SRS RS RSS2 S NS S22 R R R R REEEREEEERREEREEEEEE S

* Reproductions supplied by EDRS are the best that can be made *
* from the original document. *

IR 2 2RSSR ERSER SRR R R R R R R R R R R R R R R RS R

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




S Hre. 101-911

LEGISLATION RELATING TO VETERANS' EDUCA-

TION, EMPLOYMENT, AND HOME LOAN PRO-
GRAMS

HEARING

BEFORE THE

COMMITTEE ON VETERANS AFFAIRS
UNITED STATES SENATE

ONE HUNDRED FIRST CONGRESS

SECOND SESSION

ED32772%

ON

S. 2100 (Sectiions 401 and 104(¢)), Amendment No. 1575

to S. 2100, S. 2483, S. 2484, S. 2537, Amendment No.
1562 to S. 2537, and S. 2516

MAY 11 1800

Printed for the use of the Comnuttee on Veterans' Affurs

US DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
CMoe of Educatonal Research and improvement

EDYCATIONAL RESQURCES INFORM/ TION
CENTER(ERIC)

This gocument nas been reproduced as

\QP( N tereved from the Person of organizahen
LN onginating «t
‘f«’k’ b:&z © Miror Changes have been made to mprove

raproduchon Quahty

® Points nfview ot opimons statedintmis docu
ment o net necessaniv represent othoal
VBRI posihion o pohr

U S GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICF

LRI (LU WASHINGTON 1990

) For ~ale by the Supenintendent of Documents, Conyressional Sales Office
LS US Government Prnting Office, Wadhington DC 20402

0
Lo




E

COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS

ALAN CRANSTON, Califorma, Charrmar.
DENNIS DeCONCINIL, Anizona FRANK H MURKOWSKI, Alaska
GEORGE J MITCHELL, Maine ALAN n SIMPSON. Wyoming
JOHN D ROCKEFELLER IV, West Virginia STROM THURMOND, South Carolina

BOB GRAHAM, Flonda ARI ZN SPECTER. Pennsylvania
JAMES M JEF.ORDS, Vermont

JoxatHax R Srteinsrra, Chief Counsel Staff Director
Aran C Pran, Minonits Chief Counsel Staff Dire<tor

(X141

co

O

RIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:



CONTENTS

MAY 11, 1990

Legislation Relating to Veterans™ Education, Employment, and Home Loan
Programs

STATEMENTS BY COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Chairman Cranston .

Prepared statement of Chairman Cranston
Senator Murkowshi
Senator Thurmond

WITNESSES

Avent. Raymond H. Deputy Chief Benefits Director for Field Operations.
Department of Veterans Affairs, accompanied by R Keith Pedigo. Director.
Loan Guaranty Service, Dr Denmis R Wyant, Director, Vocational Reha-
bilitation and Education Service, and David A Brigham, Director, Veterans
Assistance Service . .

Prepared statement of Mr. Avent

Collins. Hon Thomas E, Ill. Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Employment

and Training. Department of Labor
Prepared statement of Mr Collins

DeGeorge, Frank R., Associate Legislative Director, Paralyzed Veterans of

America C .
Prepared statement of Mr DeGeorge

Hubbard, James A., Director, National Economics Cotnmission. The Amencan
Legion. accompanied by Steve A Robertson. Assistant Director. National
Legislative Commission e .

Prepared statement of Mr Hubbard .

Jackson, Charles R., Executive Vie» President. Non Commussioned Officers
Assoctation of the United States of America, accompanied by Richard W
Johnson, Director of Legislative Affairs

Prepared statement of Mr Jackson .

Jones. Lt Gen Donald W . Deputy Assistant Secretary for Military Manpow-

er and Personnel Policy, Department of Defense
Prepared statement of General Jones

Manhan Robert D., Special Assistant, National Legislative Servivce, Veterans

of Foreign Wars of the United States
Prepared statement of Mr Manhan

Schultz. Richard F . Assoctate National Legislative Director. Disabled Ameri-
can Veterans. accompanied by Lennox E Gilmer, Associate National Em-
ploy ment Director

Prepared statement of Mr Schult/

mb

Q .

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

Pae

97
99
100

101

1t
1

13
130

10
116

B

115

il
121




v

APPENDIX

Bills
S 2100—A bill to increase the rates of compension for veterans with
service-connected disabil:ties and the rates of dependency and indemni-
ty compensation for the survivors of certain disabled veterans. to
amend title 38, United States Code. to improve vetetans’ compensation.
health-care, insurance. and housing programs. and to provide for tran-

sitional group residences for veterans recovering from substance-abuse '
disabilities; and for other purposes a3
Amendment No 1575 to S 2100 69

S 2183—A bill to amend title i and utle 3%, United States Code. to
make certain improvements in the educational assistance programs for
veterans and eligible persons. and for other purposes 71

S 24%1—A bill to amend title 38, United States Code, to unprove the
housing loan program for veterans by reducing admmistrative regula-
tion, enhancing the financial solvency of such program, and for other

purposes . 80
S 2337—A bill to amend chapter 32 of title 3%, United States Code. to
authorize the pursuit of flight traming under that chapter 4o
Amendment No 1562t0 S 2537 03
S 2546—A bill 1o amend title 3%, United States Code. chapter i1, to
resise the definition of “ehigible veteran™ ard for other purposes 05
Statements:
Atrrcraft Ow 1ers and Piots Association 136
AMVETS 135

Association of Community College Trustees and American Assocation of

Community and Juntor Colleges 139
Association of the United States Army 1
Cahfornia Association of Reaitors 142
Daschle, Hon Thomnas A . US Senator from the State of Seuth Dakota 114
Interstate Conference of Employment Security Agencies, Inc 144
Manufactured Housmg Institute 146
Mortgage Bankers Association of America 117
National Association of State Approsving Agencies. Inc 151
National Association of Veterans Program Administrarors 151
Vietnam Veterans of America, Ine¢ 152

Wiitten questions and the responses
Chairman Cranston to
Department of Defense 1514
Department of Labor 156
Department of Veterans Affans 159
Disabled American Veterans 161
Paralyzed Veterans of America 165
he American Legion 165

J

~
(&

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




LEGISLATION RELATING TO VETERANS’ EDUCA-
TION, EMPLOYMENT, AND HOME LOAN PRO-
GRAMS

FRIDAY. MAY 11, 1999

U.S. SENATE,
COMMITTEE ON VETERANS' AFFAIRS,
Washington. DC.

The Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 9.35 am, in room
SR-118, Russell Senate Office Building, Hon Alan Cranston (Cheir-
man of the Committee) presiding.

Present: Senator Cranston.

OPENING STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN CRANSTON

Chairman CranstoN. This hearing will please come to order

Good morning, ladies and gentlemen. Welcome to todey's hearing
on veterans' education, employment and home loan programs Spe-
cifically, this hearing concerns the following:

Sections 401 and 404(¢c) of S. 2100, the proposed '‘Veterans Com-
pensation Cost-of-Living Adjustment Act of 1990; S 2483, the pro-
posed “Veterans' Educational Assistance Improvements Act of
1990;* provisions of S. 2484, the proposed “Veterans' Housing
Amendments Act of 1990:* S. 2537, a bill that Senator Daschle and
I introduced on April 27, 1990, to authorize the pursuit of flight
training by participants in the post-Vietnam Era Veterans' Educa-
tional Assistance Program under chapter 32 of title 38; Amend-
ment No. 1562 to S. 2337, subniitted by Senator Daschle on April
30, 1990, to permit the payment of MGIB and VEAP benefits for
solo flying hours, S. 2546, a bill introduced by Senator Thurmond
at the request of the Administration on May 1, 1920, to permit em-
ployment and training services to be provided through disabled vet-
erans outreach program specialists and local veterans’ employ-
ment representatives to Armed Forces personnel who are eligible
ander conditions other than dishonorable within 90 days; and
Amendment No. 1375 to S. 2100, which I submitted un May 2, 1990.
and which is cosponsored by Committee members Graham, DeCon-
cini, and Thurmond, to amend section 108 of the Veterans' Benefits
Amendments of 1989.

I would like to take a moment to highlight the provisions of
amendment 1575. Section 408 of Public Law 101-237, which I au-
thored, requires, Juring the 3-year period that began on January 1,
1990, the Secretary of Labor, in conjunction with the Secretaries of
Veterans Affairs anc Defense, to conduct a pilet program, general-
ly known as the Transition Assistance Program, in not more than
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10 geographically dispersed States in which the Secretary deter-
mines that employment and training services to eligible veterans
will not be unduly limited by the provision of such ervices to
members of the Armed Forces under the pilot program.

Amendment 1575 would revise the pilot program so as to, first,
authorize the Secretary of Labor to expand the TAP to more than
10 geographically dispersed States, but only if the Secretary deter-
mines, after consultation with the Secretary of Defense and the
Secretary of Veterans Affairs, that the program has been success-
ful in providing beneficial information and training to those who
were about to be separated from the Armed Forces, that the expan-
sion is necessary to meet more effectively the needs of incrzasing
numbers of those who will be separating in the future, that the
program has received sufficient contribution of funds, personnel
and other resources from the Dey artments of Labor, Defense, and
Veterans Affairs, and, if expanded, will continue to receive suffi-
cient resources from the three departments, and that the expan-
sion will not interfere with the provision of services or other bene-
fits to eligible veterans.

Second, our amendment would require the Secretary of Labor to
provide the congressional authorizing committees with 60 days ad-
vance notice of any expansion, the new sites, and the justification
for the required determinations.

Third, the amendment wculd require the Secretary of Labor to
request DOD and VA to participate in and provide additional re-
sources necessary for the pilot program and any expansion of it
and seek, as well, to involve representatives of veterans' service or-
ganizations and to coordinate the resources that are provided.

I remain convinced that this pilot concept of testing the TAP pro-
gram, which is scheduled to get underway this month at 22 nuli-
tary installations in seven States, is the most effective means of en-
suring the best long-term use of limited 1esources. However, the
pilot program was fashioned last summer, before 1t became so clear
as it has more recently in the wake of the dramatic changes in
Eastern Europe and the Soviet Union, that our military personnel
needs will likely decrease very substantially in the comming years.

As a consequence, the current 10-State limitation may soon prove
too restrictive, leaving thousands of men and women in need of
tiunely assistance that could shorten the time between separation
from military service and gainful civilian employment.

At the same time, I'm very concerned that we try to ensure that
DOL’s Veterans’ Employment and Training Service, and in pariicu-
lar the DOL-funded BVOPS and LVERs, not be called upon to bear
a disproportionate share of the costs of either the TAP itself or its
expansion

The resources of the DVOP ard the LVER programs have not
been calculated on the basis of their routinely taking on sole re-
sponsibility for TAP, and their doing so could result in a substan-
tial reduction in the resources availabie to carry out their primary
responsibility. meeting the employment assistance needs of veter-
ans.

Further, I believe that the Department of Defense has a clear re-
sponsibility to assist .ts own personnel who are nearing release. es-
pecially premature release, from active duty Similarly, VA has an
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obhgation under section 2413 of title 38 to relp in providing such
personnel with information about VA education. training. health
care. readjustment, rehabilitation and other oppertunities and ben-
efits that will be available to them as veterans.

My amendment would seek to meet the Federal responsibility to
offer transition assistance to those who are being prematurely sep-
arated from military service. without abandoning the obligation to
assist those who have already been discharged and. in most in-
stances. served their full tours of duty

This legislation is designed to provide an orderly and efficient
means of meeting that respcnsibility while distributing fairly
among the three Federal departments involved the corresponding
resource burden.

Before closing, I'd like to note that the Ltasic benefits paid und.r
the Montgomery GI Bill have not been increased since the MGIB
was enacted in 1984. The basic monthly benefit for veterans pursu-
ing full-time study rema:ns at 5300 for up to 36 months

Since 1984. however. tuition at public institutions has risen be-
tween 6 and 7 percent annually. According to the Department of
Education, in 1988, average annual tuition for all higher education
institutions. including 2-year colleges. was 36,800 With the pros-
pe:t of major cuts in America's troop strength and the particular
impact that such cuts will have on long-term servicemembers with
fanuly responsibilities. it is even more important that VA recognize
and meet the need to strengthon the value of the MGIB educacion
benefit.

Both the House and Senate Veterans' Affairs Committees. in
their budget recommei-dations for fiscal yvear 1991, strongly urged
the Administration to .nclude in its fiscal year 1992 budget a sub-
stantial increase in basic MGIB benefits. I reiterate that important
recommendation today

In closing, I want to express my thanks to todav's witnesses for
their testimony and for getting their prepared statements to us in
advance. Fially. I note that we have received or will receive writ-
ten statenients for the record from a number of other veterans
groups and educatior. employment. and housing associations All of
these statements will be printed in today's hearing record.

()_[']I'he prepared statement of Chairman Cranston appears on p
JH

Chairman Cranston We have a good deal of ground to cover
this morning. We will adhere to our policy of providing witnesses »
minutes to summarize their testimony Also. I'd like to note that
Senator Daschle. who was the author of S 2337, of which I'm a co-
sponsor. and of amendment 1562, which are on todayv's agenda. has
provided a written statement which will be inserted in the hearmng
record.

[The prepared statement of Senator Daschle appears on p 113 ]

Chairman CraNsToN. Our first witness this morning 1s Ray
Avent. the VA's Deputy Chief Benefits Director for Ficld Oper-
ations. Ray is accompanied by Keith Pedige. Director of the Loan
Guaranty Service: Dennis Wyant. Director of the Vocational Reha-
bilitation and Education Service. and Dave Brigham. Director of
the Veterans Assistance Service.

Good morning and welcome to each of you
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4
Ray, would you start off. please?

STATEMENT OF RAYMOND H. AVENT. DEPUTY CHIEF BENEFITS
DIRECTOR FOR FIELD OPERATIONS. DEPARTMENT OF VETER.
ANS AFFAIRS. ACCOMPANIED BY R. KEITH PEDIGO. DIRECTOR,
LOAN GUARANTY SERVICE: DR. DENNIS R. WYANT. DIRECTOR,
VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION AND EDUCATION SERVICE:
AND DAVID A, BRIGHAM. DIRECTOR. VETERANS ASSISTANCE
SERVICE
Mr Avent. Thank you, Mr Chairman. and good morning to you

also. )

I appreciate the opportunity to be here this morning to present
the views of the Department of Veterans Affairs concerning sever-
al important bills now pending before vour Committee, and [ would
request that my prepared statement be entered into the record.

Mr Chairman. we are here this morning to discuss several legis-
lative items relating to veterans benefits. First off. Senate bill 2483
is the Administration-requested bill to make amendments to vari-
ous VA education programs. As we indicated in our repost tc the
Committee, the bill would make a number of helpful and clanfyving
changes to our educaticn programns. We appreciate your u-troduc-
tion of our bill and urge the Committee’s favorable action on it.

With regard to Senate bill 2537. we are opposed to the addition
of vocational flight traming under chapter 32. Qur objection is
based on our administrative experience under the chapter 34 pro-
gram That experience indicated that the tramning did not fead to
jobs for the imajority of trainees. and the courses tended to serve
recreational or personal enrichment goals, rather than basic em-
ployment objectives. With regard to solo flight, we would point out
that this was an area particulatly subject to abuse under the chap-
ter 34 program.

The next bill is Senate bill 2484, an omnibus bill affecting the
VA Home Loan Guaranty Program Enactment of this legislation
would make & number of amendments to reduce the administrative
regulation, reduce the risk and cost of the home loan guarants pro-
gram and enhance re“enues Our letter of transmittal to you pro-
vided detailed comments.

One provision of the bill would extend for 1 year. to Octiber 1.
1991, VA's authority to permit lenders rather than VA to review
appraisals Because of the appraisal abuses that have been uncos-
ered in other federally insured programs. the VA has taken great
care in drafting the guidelines for this new program. ard they
should be published very shortly.

We believe the 1-year extension is necessary to permit a fair test
of lender appraisal review. Another provision of the bill would for-
give 317 billion in advances from the Department of Treasury to
the direct loaa revolving fund Since the direct loan funds have al-
ready been used as a substitute for direct appropriations to the
loan guaranty revolving fund. this debt can only be satisfied by
either a $1.7 billion ppropriation or the congressionally mandated
writeoff. which the bill provides.

Anotner provision would make several features of the loan guar-
anty program permanent These include the fureclosure informa-
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tion and counseling requirements of section 183Z(a)d) of title 3%,
the no-bid formula 1n section 1832(c) and the property management
and vendee loan provision in section 1833(a).

Mr. Ckairman, I'd also like to endorse the loan guaranty techni-
cal corrections proposed with Senate bill 2100. Ore of these correc-
tions would enable veterans who obtain home loans over $144,000
under the new authority of Public Law 101-237 to obtain VA rate
reduction loans on their homes if the interest rates fall.

We are also pleased to comment today, Mr Chairman. on your
amendment to Senate bill 2100, which would provide a basis for
transitional assistance program expansion and establish certain re-
quirements for that expansion. It has been very gratifying for us to
work with the Departments of Labor and Defense on this pilot ini-
tiative. and we look forward to our continued joint efforts to
achieve the objectives of the pilot and fulfill our larger objectives of
improving services to military members pending separation or re-
tirement.

Like you, we see an almost certain need for expansion. As the
departments gain some quick sense of the effectiveness of this de-
livery method for employment information service and as Defense
advises us of the potential for increased separations. we hope to be
in a position to expand this initiative.

For all of us. however. there is the ever-present concern regard-
ing resource availability and distribution. We seek the greatest
level of flexibility possible to allocate .he resources we have to ad-
dress changing program needs. The administrative determinations
required by the proposed amerndment would actually have the un-
intended effect of delaying expansion.

We ‘cel the departments have an intense desire to see this pro-
gram work. and. given legal authorities. to see it grow as needed
To be empowered to do so will. in our judgment. be sufficient direc-
tion.

Senate bill 2346 would authorize employment services to qualify-
ing active duty members pending separation or retirement Enact-
ment would assure that local veterans’ employment representatives
and disabled veterans outreach specialists ran work with service-
members, regardless of whether they are encompassed by the for-
malized transition assistance pilot. This seems to us appropriate
and reasonable and also serves as an important authority as expan-
sion is planned. either the legislative direction or administrative
decision. Thus. we support the broadened definition of eligible vet-
erans contained in Senate bill 2546.

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my summary testimony [. along
with members of the VA team. am available for questions

[The prepared statement of Mr. Avent appears on p 101

Chairman Cranston. Thank you very much. I appreciate your
testimony very much. I have a few home loan questions and will be
submitting more of them for the record.

The Resolution Trust Corp has just adopted a system of progres-
sively larger discounts for its properties that remain on the market
for longer periods of time As you know. ['ve asked VA before
about the general effects of RTC property sales on VA's ability to
sell homes in the VA inventory or on the prices VA may receive
for those homes
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What effect do you foresee from the RTC's recent policy shift for
property sales?

Mr. Avent. Mr. Chairman. Mr. Pedigo 1s the Director of the
Loan Guaranty Service. and I'd ask him to respond

Chairman Cranstox. Fine

Mr. Pepico Mr. Chairman, we've been followin,, the proposed
changes in the RTC pricing policies very closely in the last couple
of weeks [ initially we were rather concerned because it appeared
that they were going to start drastically reducing prices and dump-
ing more properties on the market, and without question that
would have an adveise impact on our ability to dispose of VA-ac-
quired properties.

In the last couple of days. however. we have obtained more infor-
mation. and it would appear at this point that the new pricing
guidelines that RTC is putting out are not that much diferent
from the pricing guidelines that we have been using at the VA, So
we're going to continue to monitor this. and if they implement
those pricing guidelines as it appears they will at this point. then
the impact should be minimal on VA properties

Chairman Cranstox. Do vou not expect any significant decline
in prices?

Mr PepiGo. Under the RTC proposal, they would try to sell the
properties at 95 percent of appraised value for the first 4 months of
the marketing period. and then they would reduce it by 135 percent
if they have received no ecceptable offers. and then 4 months later
an additional 5 percent. If they stick to that policv. we do not be-
lieve that there will be a dramatic decline in prices.

Chairman CranstoN Won't potential buyers wait for the lower
prices to come along?

Mr Pepico There will undoubtedly be some investors, some pa-
tient investors. who will wait for 4 to 5> months in hopes that the 15
nercent threshold will kick in
Shairman CraNsTON. Is there any uacertamty about its kicking
in’

Mr Pemigo Well, 1it’s possible that somebody might buy the
property before that {-month period elapses.

Chairman CranstoN But if nobody buys it before. it would kick
in?

Mr PepiGo It would kick in. as we understand the proposal

Chairman Cranston. Yeu anticipate. then. [ presume, some de-
cline in the prices. but you can't figure how much?

Mr Pepico Yes. there could be some decline. especially 1n areas
like Houston. where the RTC has a large number of properties n
their inventory If they put all of those properties on the market at
one time, then regardless of what pricing mechanism they use.
there could be some general decline in prices.

Chairman CransToN How does the RT("s pricing policy compare
to the VA's policy?

Mr PEepiGo. At this point. 1t's a more conservative approach. be-
cause the current guidelines require them to sell at 1o less than 95
percent of market value. Once these proposed gudelines are
place. it would probably be very similar to VA's, We provide our
field offices with considerable latitude in reducing the price of
properties if they feel that's necessary in order to sell a particular
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property. and the proposed RTC guidelines would be fairly consist-
ent with the policy that we've been using the last four to 5 years

C-airman Cranston. Section %) of vour bill. S. 2481 would
eliminate an alleged debt owed to the Direct Loan Revolving Fund
for transfers from that fund to the Loan Guaranty Revolving Fund
You've alluded in vour written testimony and in prior communica-
tions with us to a Treasury Department opin.on that this legisla-
tion is necessary to correct the Government's books

Would ,ou please provide a copy »f that Treasury Department
opinion io us as soon as possible”

Mr. Pebpigo. Yes. we will.

[Subsequently. the Department of Veterans Affairs furnished the
information which appears on p. 107.]

Chairman CraxsTonN If Congress .ere to enact legislation to
merge the two funds. what effect world that have on VA's author-
ity to make direct loans compared with VA's current authority”

Mr. Pevice That would have no impact. We would still be able
to make direct loans for specially adapted housing grants. which s
the only purpose that we can make direct loans for at the present
time. and because the volume of such loans is low. approximately
one a year since 1981, we feel that we will be able to handle that
out of a combined revolving fund.

Chairman CraNstoN. The Committee Counsel has a followup

Mr SteinsErc. Keith, you mentioned just the program that
vou're implementing now. But 1 take it your testimony is that af
vou decided. as a matter of policy. to go back to making direct
loans for other purposes. such as in scarce credit areas. you would
have that authority as well and that would no. be atfected”

Mr Pepico. Yes. I beheve if we expanded the Direct Loan Pro-
gram. we could still handle it out of Jne fund The unified fund will
provide a method of factoring out th: funds used for direct loans
versus those used for guaranteed loans. so this change will be
transparent to the veteran users. They would still have that money
available for direct loans

Mr. STEINBERG If vou would just confirm the opinion that you
just gave us with the General Counsel and with your staff and pro-
vide a forma. statement for the hearing record. we'd appreciate 1t
Thank you.

Mr, Pepigo. I will.

[Subsequently. the Department of Veterans Affairs furnished the
information which appears on p 111

Chairman CrRaNSTON. Following the proposed merger. would the
Loan Guaranty Revolving Fund continue to operate for as long as
the Direct Loan Program remained in the law”

Mr Pepico Well. the Loan Guaranty Revolving Fund would. 1n
theory. probably cease to exist in about 291, yeurs. when the last
loans that we guaranteed were paid off. At that point, I guess we
would have to mahe some provision for handling the Direct Loan
Program. if there still is a Direct Loan Program.

Chairman CransTox. Several of the veterans' organizations testi-
fving today have expressed concern in their written testimony
about section 7 of your bill, wh th would hmit the time period
during which a veteran may seek a waiver oi the home locn debt
to VA to 180 davs from the date the VA sends out notice of the
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debt We, too. n.ve seen many cases in which veterans never re-
cetvad actual notices of the debt.

In the cases of compensation. pension. or education overpay-
ments. VA usually has been in recent contact with the debtor. but
for home loan debts. often there has been no contact with the vet-
eran for a long period of time. and it's far more difficult to ensure
that the veterau receives actual notice of the debt. How does VA
notfy a veteran of a foreclosure on his or her home. which may be
owned by a third party who assumed the veteran's VA guaranteed
loan’

Mr Pepico If 1t is o 'ned by a third party. it is sometimes very
difficult to notify that veteran. Our pelicy at the present tme is to
send a notice to the last knewn address. which is very often the
projpérty address. and we send it by certified mail. If it is returned
tr us as being undeliverable, then we have some requirements to
check our own target system to see if the voteran is in receipt of
other benefits, the pestal locator service. credit bureau skip trace,
and various other method- *hat we can use to try to find out where
that veteran 1s

If we're unsuccessful through those ty pes of chechs. then it's con-
vervable that that veteran would not get time'y notice.

Mr Steivsere Keith, was the answer vou gave to the ouestion
f how you notify a veteran of a foreclosure? Because that was the
question

Mr Prpico That's how we noufy the veteran that there 1s an
impending foreclosure

Mr SteiNBERG And not by certified mail in all cases”

Mr Pepico When there’s not a transferee borrower muolved
the veteran is almost always in the property. so it's easy to notify
him It's 1n those cases where he has allowed somebody else to
assume his mortgage that we have difficulty locating the veteran.
and that’s when we use those various methods to try to track him
down

Chairman Cranston Would 1t be feasible for VA to use certified
mail to notify veterans who owe a home loan debt?

Mr Prpico That's a little bit out of my area of jurisdiction That
would be handled by our debt management staff

Chairman «anstox. Could vou explore that?

Mr Proico We will. and we will provide it to vou for the s ecord

[Subsequently. the Department of Veterans Affairs furnished the
following information |

A A had any assurance that the address of record was cotrect, the use of cortr-
fred mail would be fe able o oty o oveteran of a home loan debt He  ver, i the
onorey of cases all VA has 1 i property addiess By the time a de at s created.
the veteran borrewer or the transferee is long gone from that address and i most

s matl s ot forwarded VA currentls ttempts to notify the veteran of the debt
by sending the notice o the property address If 1t is retur ned. we contact IRS to see
4 othey have a carrent tan {ling address If so. the notice 1s sent 1o that addiess
Without current address information, VA would be wasting mones maning notices
by certihed manl

Charrman Caanston 1'd like to ask also, and mavbe vou can't
respond niow, what would be your views on starting a time Linut for
waver applications for home loan debts from the date on which
the debtor recen d a notice of the debt from VA by certified mail”

Q L
ERIC .




ERI

9

Mr. PepiGo. - think that's scmething that we would probabl:
want to analyze and provide you with cur opinion on that at a
later date.

“hairman Cranston All right. If you'll respond for the record

[Subsequently, the Department of Veterans Affairs furmshed the
following information:|

Any new time himit placed on wainvers would have to be tied to the date of the
first notification letter to the debtor The current system s designed to generate a
letter to the address of record when the debt 1s established It is not cost effective to
generate certified letters unless there 15 some indication that the record reflects a
current address For the most part. the address of record on a new debt 1s the prop-
erty aadress In most cases. the debtor has been gone from that address for some
time and may or may not have left a forwarding address We generate a letter to
the property address first in hopes of gettng a forwarding address If this 1s not
successtul. we contact IRS to deternune if they have a current tax filing address If
they do. we rematl the first notification to the new address [n orde- to gencrate
certified lettess at the appropriate time, we woula have to reprogram our current
automated collection system Based on the reprogramming imvolved, we do not feel
this would be cost effective

Chairman Cranston. At this point. I'd like to alert General
Jones and Tom Collins that I'm going to ask VA some questions on
which I may want additional comments from each of you So please
be ready to respond during the upcomin® questions to VA f I need
a followup from you. The same will be tiue for each of you during
the questions to the other departments.

First, VA opposed the approach of my amendment to expand the
TAP pilot program, saying on page 15 of your written testimony.
“we need to have that flexibility to allocate whatever level of re-
sources we have 1n a manner that produces the best service for our
client population.” In what way is mv amendment inconsistent
with your having that flexibility?

Mr. AveEnT. Mr. Chairman, T'il ask uir. Brigham to respond to
that.

Mr. Bricuan. Thank you, sir

Sir, I want to point out that we certainly do not argue the merits
of having appropriu * decision points or administrative check
points in any interagency endeavor in order tu try to secure the
success of that endeavor We also, I want to - unt out, certamly
share your view that expansion in this program is not only proba-
ble but almost certain, and we want to accomplish that in the right
way.,

Our concerns teyarding the particular amendmenrt whirk you
have proposed relate first to the 1ssue of the determinati... of suc-
cess. To objectively or empirically measure the success of a venture
of this type takes a little bit of time.

Mr. STEINBERG. Mr. Brigham, can [ interrupt at that point?

Mr. Bricuam. Yes, sir.

Mr. STEINBERG. I don’t believe there's anything in the legislation
that says program success has to be measured objectively or em-
piricaity. It says that the Secretary of Labor, after consultation
with the Secretary of Veterans Affairs and the Secretary of De-
fense, has to make that determination. and it’s left entirely to the
Secretary to determine on what basis to make that determination
Wouldn't you agree that that's what the legislation provides?

—-—
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partments. and we simply were indicating to you. Mr Chairman,
that 1if expansion is needed. the departments are in a pocition, I
think. to cooperatively reach that decision and to determine how to
proceed.

What we have asked. I think. in that regard is if expansion is the
issue. empower us, and [ believe the three departments can move
in that direction positively.

Mr. STEINBERG. Mr Brigham and Mr Avent and the other VA
witnesses. | just wanted to clarify one or two things about the
intent underlying the amendment, and we appreciate vour clarifi-
cation of vour intent in your testimony. First of all. do vou read
the determination that the expansion will not interfere with the
provision of services or other benefits to eligible veterans ard other
eligible recipients to include eligible recipients of your services’

Mr. BrigHaM. That's correct.

Mr. STEINBERG. Yet those to be assisted here are already eligible
recipients of vour services’

Mr. BriGHAM. Absolutely. they are. We have an obligation, obvi-
ously. as part of the outreach provision of title 38 t» reach to mili-
tary instailations and especially to separating active duty person-
nel. | think you're aware that we have. for several years now. es-
tablished as one of our major outreach priorities the improvement
of services to active military personnel pending separation or re-
tirement We've 1dentified that as one of our three primary out-
reach priorities

Mr. STEINBERG. That being the case. and since that is actuallv a
mandate as well as a priority for you. your participation in TAP
could not possibly interfere, assuming this language would apply.
could not interfere with your provision of services to eligible veter-
ans. they these not only are eligible veterans but they're mandato-
ry responsibilities for you. tc the extent that you can feasibly reach
them them. don't you agree?

Mr. BriGHAM. We'd be happy to recognize that transition assist-
ance 1s an obhgation to a certain degree over and above those tra-
ditional obligations

Mr. STEINBERG. It says to the extent feasible That's correct. but
they clearly are eligible

Mr. BricHAM. Absolutely. they are.

Mr. STEINBERG. So 1t's difficult to see how serving eligible veter-
ans could interfzre with serving eligible veterans

Mr. BriGHaM. That's correct. but our reference there 1s in terms
of che distribution of our resources to get the job done

Mr. SteiNBERG. | understand

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Chairman CRransToN Public Law 101-237 called for thc Secre-
tary of Labor to work in conjunction with the Secretaries of Veter-
ans Affairs and Defense in establishing the TAP pilot program
Congress fully expected VA to participate actively in TAP Twenty-
three military mstallations in seven States have been selected for
TAP participation.

First. was VA consulted in the selection of any of the sites”

Mr BriciiaM We were not, sir. We were advised of those sites

Chairman CrRANsTON What impact does site location have on
VA's ability to contribute resources?

ERIC e
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Mr Bricuam It certainly has some. It impacts in our distribu-
tion process of our own staff The majority of the nitial TAP sites
are some distance, not in direct proximity to the regional office
system. What that weans is we'll expend some .ravel time and
we'll encounter some difficulty in accomplishing that. Notwith-
standing that, we're committed to do that at the pilot level.

Chairman CranstoN Have you protested your exclusion from
the site-selection process. and, if so. what changes do you antici-
pate?

Mr BriGHAM. We have discussed that matter with both the De-
partment of Labor and the Department of Defense. and I think
there are assurances among the parties that we'll be involved in
those decision steps in the days ahead.

Chairman CranstoN. What vas VA's contribution to the scope
and detail of the VA benefits information that will be provided in
TAP presentations to service personnel?

Mr BriGHAM. The Department of Labor shared with us their mni-
tial draft of the participants’ workbook and the instructors’ work-
book. We were able to take that under ovr own wing. pe-form a
good deal of staff editing, make some special inclusions on the
Montgomery GI Bill program and various .mendments to other
sections and present that to the Department of Labor’s contractor.

That virtually in its entirety has been included in the oartici-
pants’ workbook We have one minor problem, that 1s, 1n the final
publication of that book. the compensation area dropped out. How-
ever, were handling that on an interim basis with a handout by
our personnel, and when the book 1s republished, compensation
will be included.

Chairman CranstoNn. Do you feel you have been given adequate
epportunity to participate in this phase of the operation?

Mr BriGHAM. In terms of the reparatica of written materials
and so forth, yes. sir.

Chairman CransToN. What would be VA's specific transition as-
sistance responsibility under the interagency memorandum of un-
derstanding that is now being drafted?

Mr BriGHAM. Dr. Wyant and [, both of our programs, will have
direct involvement in the field system For the most part, veterans
services personnel which fall into my general area will handle
transition assistance sites in the pilot arrangement Dr Wyant's
vocational rehabilitation program will cover the three disabled
transition assistance sites under the pilot.

We will physically be there to make the veterans benefits presen-
tation in each of those programs. We will provide claims assistance
and claims preparation to the degree that active service personnel
need it, and, obviously. we will heavily concentrate on the disabled
active members who are our future service-connected and who are
in need of sperial services in teams of understanding the compensa-
tion program and understanding the vocational rehabilitation pro-
gram and getting started in that regard.

Chairman CranstoN Does the memorandum specify you'll be n-
volved in the site-selection process”

Mr. BricHAM It does not stipulate that

Chairman CranstoN Don't you think it should”?

i?‘"
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Mr. BricHAM. We'll be glad to discuss that =ith the departments
and see if we can arrange that, sir

Chairman CranstoN Well, you think it should be, don’t you”

Mr. BricHAM. Yes, 1 do

Chairman CraNstoN. When do you expect that memorandum to
be signed?

Mr BricHaM. We are in the final stages among the departments
of the final structure of that memorandum It's being amended
slightly in minor places, and the anticipation is that the Depart-
ment of Labor will host the signing ceremony on May 21.

Chairman CransToN. I presume you'll agree that a major target
group for transition assistance must be those being discharged with
a service-connected disability who are eligible for VA vocational re-
habilitation. Can you describe briefly what VA's role has been in
planning and running thuse programs and submit for the record a
copy of the DTAP curriculum?

Mr. BricHaMm. We can certainly subrait that, and I'll be glad to
defer to Mr. Avent or Dr. Wyant for some further elaboration.

[Subsequently, the Department of Veterans Affairs furnished the
following information-}

The DTAP seminat 15 given as an additional component to the Transition Assist
ance Program to sersicemembers separating for service-disabled conditions During
this 1-hour session, VA Vocational Rehabilitation staft give a general presentation
on VA benefits with special attention to vocational rehabilitation Following a group
presentation, the VR&C staff person. who 1s a counseling psychologist or vocational
rehabilitation specialist. provides individual assistance and information as required
For those persons interested in beginning the vocational rehabilitation process, the
application procedure will be expedited and rehabilitation services can be provided
even before the servicemember 1s separated

We are currently workmg with DOL and DOD to determine othe. information
necds that this special group may have

TraNsITION TRAINIDMNGG MATERIALS OQUTLINF

Day 1 Topics

1 Introduction, Purposes and Goals

2 Understanding Veterans Benefits
Using Community Support Services
Perfornnng Personal Apprawal and Developing Your Career Catalogue
Making Career and Lafe Decisions
Setting Goals and Objectives
Calculating Net Worth

8 Providing COLMIS Intormation
Day 2 Topics
[nterpreting COLMIS Information
Inittating a Job Search
Using Successful Search Tips
Analyzing Want Ads. Job Announcements
Makimg Contacts
Creating Resumes
Wiiting Cover Letters
8 Completing Job Applications
Day 3 Topics
Understanding the Interview Process
Using Effective Interview Techniques
Sharpening Listening Shills
Answering Expected Questions
Dealing With Employment Lists
Interpreting Non-Veibal Cues
Asking Questions
Sending Appropriate Cortespondence
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9 Veterans Benofits
Additional Infor mation

1 Pre-test/Post-test

2 Evaluation of Workshop

Mr AvrNT. Mr Chairman. Dr Wyant. I think. has been invoived
in this planning. We'll let him speak to that.

Chairman Cranston. Thank you.

Dr. Wyant. Mr Chairman, on the DTAP side. it has been one of
our personal goals, even without your legislation on this. to be
more involved with the active duty personnel with a service-con-
nected disability. At this time. we have not seen the final curricu-
lum for these programs. but we do expect our vocational rehabilita-
tion personnel to be at every one of these DTAP sites when they
are holding the sessions to have a minimum of a 4-hour period of
time to discuss the vocational rehabilitation program with all the
members present.

Our goal following that is for those who are interested in voca-
tional rehabilitation while still on active duty or following dis-
charge to go ahead and get the application. get a memorar.Jum
rating on these individuals. and perhaps provide some of the test-
ing and interviewing so that they can either start then or when
they go back to their home regional office.

Mr SrteiNserG. Dennis, I wonder if I might followup for a
moment You said you have not seen the final curriculum. Do you
know what the timetable is on that?

Dr WyanT. We understand it's imminent. that we should be
seeing it very quickly.

lMx' SteinBERG. How much time will you have to make input on
that?

Dr. Wyant Probably not too much It will probably be done at
each of the three DTAP sites at that pornt, more than national in-
volvement at this time. since those DTAP sites will be starting this
month.

Mr StEINBERG. “ou would have preferred. I take it. io .ave had
some lead time in order to have been able to have reviewed it in-
formally in Central Office?

Dr. Wyant ] think that as far as having continuity at all of the
sites that it would have been helpful. ves, if we had been.

Mr SteINBERG Since there probably will be more DTAP sites in
the future than the initial three. will you be reviewing the curricu-
la as it is disseminated at the three sites with a view toward
coming up with uniform comments and perhaps for the subsequent
sites having a uniform curriculum?

Dr. WyaNT. Yes. and not only that. as soon as each of the three
sites. Jacksonville, San Antonio. and Denver. have their first DTAP
session, we plan to get those three on a telephone conference with
our national office and find out the good parts. the parts that need
to be improved, and hopefully then for the second 1ound we'll have
even an improved program from this first session.

Mr SteINBERG. You said vou expect to have your vocational re-
habilitation personnel present to provide at least 4 hours of brief-
ings Is it agreed with Labor and Defense that that will take place.
or is that still under negotiation and discussion”

ERIC




15

Dr. WyanT We understand that here at the national level I'm
sure that we could improve the comraunications at the local level
to make scre that. that takes place To my understanding, it will
take place.

Mr. STEINBERG. When you have that communication at the local
level, with whom do you anticipate your people will be communi-
cating?

Dr. WyanT. Fron, our point of view, it will be the Chief of Voca-
tional Rehabilitation and Counseling in each of the three regional
offices.

Mr. STEINBERG. But with whom will that irdividual be communi-
cating to arrange this participation?

Dr. Wyant. With the person designated at that DTAP site with
the military and with the person that has the TAP’DTAP responsi-
bility with the State Employment Service or with the Veterans'
Employment Setvice.

Mr STeiNBERG. So you think that you'll have to communicate
with twc individuals in order to inake sure?

Dr. Wyant. I would think that would be our best communication
scheme, yes, sir.

Chairman CransToN. Ray, what would be the nature and extent
of VA's resource contributions and participation in dollars and in
FTEE in both TAP and DTAP during fiscal years 1990 and 1991°

Mr. Avent. For the pilot sites our commitment now looks at
about 10 people, which would be in excess of $1 million. including
travel costs.

Mr. STeiNBERG. That's for the 22 sites, when sou say the pilot
sites?

Mr. AVeNT. Yes.

Chairman CransToN. | want to say to the representatives of the
Departments of Veterans Affairs, Labor, and Defense who are here
today that I hope that the recent flurry of meetings and phone
calls involving program officials in all three executive branch de-
partments involved in this significant venture does indeed mark
the beginning of a constructive joining of forces, which I think has
been needed.

Your cooperation and dedicated efforts are needed by those mem-
bers of the armed services who will soon be separated from active
duty, especially those to be separated early and those who had set
out a military career and are finding it necessary to change their
plans. This is a serious matter of national responsibility before us
today. We have a clear obligation to those men and women who
volunteered to serve when the Nation needed their contributions to
its security.

As we now begin to reassess our national needs in light of the
recent dramatic changes in Eastern Europe and in the Soviet
Union, we have a fundamental obligation to assist our current mili-
tary personnel in their reassessment of their career objectives and
to help them in their own transition into the civilian economy

Ray, | presume you agree with that statement?

Mr. Avenr. I do, sir.

Chairman Cranstow. I hope you all agree and will be dramati-
cally increasing all your efforts in this area and will be investing
significant resources in the TAP Program.
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Ray, I want tn address a last question both to you and to General
Jones. if I may I want VA ard DOD jointly to address the follow-
ing concern. NCOA, on page 2 through 1 of its testimony, cites var-
ious disparate standards used by the service branches in deciding
whether to grant honorable or general discharges, whicli, of course,
is the determinant of Montgomery GI Bill eligibility.

Could you both please study that testimony and then collaborate
in providing summaries of the differing standards used by the sery-
ice branches and copies of the pertinent directives? Could you both
do that?

Mr. Avent. We will do that, Mr. Chairman

[Subsequently, the Department of Veterans Affairs furmshed the
following information:]

Our respons requires information frum the services We have tequested the infor-
mation from ie Department of Defense As svon as we tecenve their reply we will
provide it for the record

(Thus information has been furnished i the questions and responses which appear
in the appendix )

Chairman CranstoN Thank you Could vou also each provide
your department’s reactions to the proposal to eliminate the spe-
cial honorable discharge criteria for Montgomery GI Bill entitle-
ment and thus open the program to all participants who have gen-
eral eligibility for veterans benefits? Thank you both.

[Subsequently. the Department of Veterans Affairs furnished the
following information:]

We do not favor modifying the honorable distharge elynbility requirement for the
Montgomery GI Bill—Active Duty

Chairman Cre NSTON. That concludes the questions for the VA
panel. Ray. Keitl.. Dennis, Dave, thank you very, very much for
being with us.

Our next witness is Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veterans'
Employment and Training, Tom Collins.

Tom, welcome to this hearing. If you would now summarize your
testimony in 5 minutes, I'd appreciate it.

STATEMENT OF HON. THOMAS E. COLLINS I11. ASSISTANT SECRE-
TARY FOR VETERANS' EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING. DEPART-
MENT OF LABOR

Mr CorLiNs Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I'm pleased to appear
before the Committee today to take the opportunity to discuss some
very important matters pertaining to the employment needs of our
veterans and our soon-to-be veterans, and in the interest cf time, 1
am submitting my rather lengthy testimony for the record and will
make some very brief opening comments.

As in my testimony, I first discussed the status of the pilot tran-
sition assistance project and the disabled transition assistance
project The original planning and concept started several years
ago It was authorized by the Congress last year as a pilot and is
beginning. in terms of the 3-day workshops this month, in seven
States, now including, for the record. 22 military installations.

As we have heard discussed earlier. we have disabled transition
assistance program sites which are included  ‘hese 22 bases and
located at military hospitals The model which has been established
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is 10w being tested We have selected sites primarily through co-
ordination with the Department of Defense, since we are sharing
resources.

The Department of Defense’s contribution is primarily access to
the military bases because the basic authorization that allows TAP
1s the authoritv for employment service personnel to go to scon to-
be veterans that are currently in the active niilitary service.

Most facilities offer an in-kind contribution, including access to
classrooms and military personnel. The focus of the initial pilot
model has been in those areas, again with the Department of De-
fense necessarily needing to take the lead, where there is a heavy
concentration of military personnel being discharged.

The Department of Labor, as authorized under the pilot, is using
our disabled veterans outreach program specialists and local veter-
ans employment representatives, those veterans employment repre-
sentatives who serve in the States. and in this case, the seven
States that have been selected.

These personnel have been augmented and have recentiy re-
ceived training at our National Veterans Training Institute in
Denver prior to beg.nning ope -ations of the workshops in the seven
States.

To move along, I would like to comment about another topic
today, and that is the use of disabled veterans outreach program
specialists and their continuation as impacted upon by the Viet-
nam-era legislation which would sunset December 31 1991 Al-
though the Admunistration and | are certainly not opposed in any
way to extending the DVOP Program, rather we are saying that
we must, especially from the Department of Labor viewnoint, look
ahead to the demographics of the veterans population which i3
changing, and certainly. since we're concerned with employment.
to the changing economy and work force as we move toward the
vear 2000,

Our DVOPs, while they certainly have work to do in their origi-
nal mission of serving disabled and Vietnam-era veterans. should
continue in that work and we are studying the possibility of refo-
cusing their mission to include those other subgroups of veterans
that exist now and we project will exist throughout the i#0s

They include, first of all, the present group that we're focusing
on, the disabled and the Vietnam-era veterans, out we have par-
ticular problems with ciderly vetera - We have women veterans.
certainly minority veterans, includin,, ~Native American veterans.
and what is very appalling I think, to us all that we have been fo-
cusing on is a large number of homeless veterans. and. as we are
suggesting in our testimony, these soon-to-be veterans who have
served their country so well.

Concerming the amendments to Senate bill 2100 contained in the
testimony, there 1s a clear intent from the Administration to sup-
port the concept of expanding the Transition Assistance Program
We have, as we heard in earlier testimony, so I will be deliberately
brief, found some impediments to the Administration and flexibil-
ity that would be needed to expand the Transition Assistance Pro-
gram.

We have the Adnunistration bill S. 2346. which, first of all. au-
thorizes the availability of employ ment services to soon-to-be veter-

Q

RIC ”

L

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




ERI

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

18

ans, of personnel servirg on active military duty now, which goes
far beyond the Transition Assistance Program, which, as we know,
is a very limited pilot program And, of course, expansion of the
Transition Assistance Program would be possible under the pro-
posed S. 2346.

I'm pleased that the Veterans' Employment and Training Service
is in a position to provide employment services to these people,
these military men and women who have served our country so
well in the past, but now, as we look toward the year 2000 and we
look at the occurrences in Eastern Europe, we will expect that they
}vill need help in planning their transition back into the work
orce.

Thank you, Mr Chairman, for holding this hearing that will give
us the opportunity to discuss these issues which are so vital to our
present veterans and those soon-to-be veterans. I'd be very pleased
to answer any further questions.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Collins appears on p. 111.]

Mr STEINBERG. Let me note at this juncture for the record that
we have statements from Senator Murkowsk: and Senator Thur-
mond that will appear in the record of the hearing

[The prepared statements of Senator Murkowski and Senaco:
Thurmond appear on pp. 99 and 100.]

Chairman CranstoN I'm sorry I had to go out for a phone call
very briefly, and I'm glad to be back.

Tom, I thank you for your testimony, and congratulations on
your very rapid implementation of the Transition Assistance Pilot
Program That's been great. I'm proud that California’s highly suc-
cessful Career Awareness Program (CAP) was able to serve as a
model for the preseparation employment and training program
that we are considering today.

I understand that a centerpiece of TAP is vour new computer
program, known as COLMIS, developed as a spinoff of the multi-
State job listing project recently piloted in four States. I know that
COLMIS is a test program, and I congratulate vou on this innova-
tion.

I do have one concern that military officials who have seen 1t
demonstrated doubt the usefulness of the employvment data in it—
which is believed to be nearly 2 years old—and g westion the appli-
cability of the program, particularly to the Navy, because of a lack
of cross-connection between Navy ratings and civilian job codes.

It's said that the program, though designed to be user friendly,
requires a lot of instruction time to input all of the participants’
data As an aside, one military official observed that a better in-
vestment of funds spent on computers mught be to allow phone
calls from separating personnel to the Emplos ment Security Office
in the town where he or she intends to move in order to ask that
office for a current job listing What is vour reaction to those con-
cerns?

Mmr CoLriNs Mr. Chair:zan, I appreciate and accept the criticism
aspects of those concerns Although on one hand we're very proud
of the development of the Civilian Occupation Labor Market Infor-
mation System, it is certainly not perfect at this date The criti-
cisms mentioned are valid and are, in fact, being examined at this
time. We will continue to improve that program
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The latter suggestion con.erning allowing the direct telephone
contact with employment service uffices is certainly an excellent
suggestion, and that method is currently available in the Transi-
tion Assistance Program. We are relying upon this tool, the
COLMIS system. to give what assistance it will, realizing it is not
perfect.

It is. 1 thiuk. very innovative in that it’s the first time that we
have labor market information that relates to translating military
occupational codes to civilian labor codes and projecting down to
the county labor n irket information to help the servicemember
plan his future, where he wants to go, what his opportunities will
be, not only industry jobs but the demographics of that.

So we will continue to work on that. and there are many other
methods and touss that will be used. including the simple telephone
call to the local veterans employment representative whera the
servicemember plans to relocate.

Chairman CransTtoN. Will the separating servicemember be rou-
tinely advised that this telephone opportunity is available”

Mr. CoLLINS Mr. Chairman. 1 will check if that is a specific item
in the curriculum. I'm not sure. but certainly. I believe. our in-
structors and workshop facilitators have the latitude to give this
type of advice to their class participants.

Chairman Ckanston. It shouldn’t just be available in case some-
body somehow becomes aware of it. I should think routinely the
people dealing with the separating persunnel should be told to call
it to their attention. Otherwise. they can't take advantage of it. if
they don’t know about it.

Mr. CoLuins. That is an excellent suggestion. and I will take it
and see to it. as we move into testing our pilot. that this is incorpo-
rated.

Chairman Cranston. All right. I appreciate it Tom. a major con-
rern of mine is that the use of DVOPs and LVERs in the TAP Pro-
gram, particularly in any expansion of the pilot. not interfere with
the provision of services or other benefits to eligible veterans and
other specified recipients of those services.

It's my understanding that DVOPs and LVERs do not routinely
train large groups in job readiness skills, such as resumé writing
and interview techniques, and they ‘re not usually mvolved in self-
assessment testing. and that all of these elements are critical parts
of the TAP curriculum.

I'm disturbed to hear that some DVOPs and LV ERs are not espe-
cially interested i conducting TAP classes and are concerned
about the fact that such activities are not currently measurable in
their performance plan In view of the fact that an mstructor’s
qualifications and morale are critical to TAP's success. and in view
of your ongoing obligation to veterans. what consideration are you
giving to the possibility of using contract instructors just as you
have used contracts for the other aspects of the program”

Mr CoLLINS. oIr. Chairman. to answer the latter purt of the
question, there are basically two choices. and we have addressed
the testimony the lack of resvurces Contrecting instrv tors would
require funding which does not exist currently We do have the re-
source of the DV(UPs and the LVERSs.
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They have the advantage of being employment specialists. They
have experience, and they know, and I'm very comfortable that
they do know, the job markets, the employment svstems, as com-
pared to hiring, if we had the resources and the funds to contract,
professional instructors who would not be experienced, perhaps. in
the employment services and in the labor market.

So there's a tradeoff. I realize and have heard before the criti-
cisms or the idea that DVOPs and LVERs did not have in their
original job descriptions classroom instruction. I'm certainly aware
of that. We have geared our iraining program, first the selection
process. in which we rely upon the State employment security ad-
ministrators and the local office managers for this selection. and
then we have designed an instructor course which will g0 as far as
we can presently in helping our DVOPs and LVERs become quality
instructors, realizing that that cannot be done on a crash basis to
its fullest level.

So I am concerned about these possibilities, I am comfortable
that our DVOPs and LVERs know the primary mission They are
to help the servicemen and women obtain employment. That has
been their ongoing jeb Part of their basic mission is outreach !
view transition assistance as another form of outreach.

So in the bruader, generic sense, the mission of conducting tran-
sition assistance, as many DVOPs and LVERs have done on a local
level for years, is an extension of their outreach program. We're in
our pilot trying to develop a model of how they might do 1t better.

Chairman CRr..NSTON. You seem to suggest that what you can do,
in some respects, depends on the resources available. What have
you done to get more resources? For example, have you gone to the
Secretury of Labor for funds from the discretionary sources? Have
you sought apything in the supplemertal? Have you done anything
else that you might do?

Mr. Coruins We have in the 1991 budget proposal a small
amount of money, slightly less than $250,000, that will be specifi-
cally devoted to transition assistance. There is no planned supple-
mental to that at the present time. and I'm just starting the proc-
ess of developing the fiscal year 1992 budget. and I am thinking
and planning along a specific budget for the Transition Assistance
and Disablea Transition Assistance Program——

Chairman CraxsToN. You're going to seek one that will give vou
the resources you feel you need for this purpose?

Mr CoLuiNs Yes, sir, we're just starting the planning process of
that, so to go into any more detail or project what the Administra-
tion’s request in fiscal year 1992 for specified transition and dis-
abled transition assistance programs myght be would be premature
at this time.

Mr SteiNseErG Tom, I wonder if I might interject for a moment.
Is the $250,000 in your 1991 request sufficient for you to do what
the Administration proposes to do in counseling and adv ising sepa-
rating service personnel under the Adnministration's own legislation
which Senator Thurmond introduced at your request?

Mr Covrrins. The broad scope of the Administration’s legislation
would allow, first of all, the employment service ,epresentatives
that are out there in the States now to provide services out of ther
existing resources. not depend upon that sinall amount of money, |
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believe 1t’s $225,000 on the line item for 1991. So those employ ment
services would be allowed. The small amount of funding would be
used on a national basis to susport the Transition Assistance Pro-
gram 1 terms of evaluating the program. which will be very im-
portart as we plan to make a report back to Congress on May 31 of
1992, and to supplement computer support.

Mr. SteinBeERG. Well, if you were given general authority as you
propose, you've obviously proposed to exercise tnat authority and
have a plan to do so. You've indicated that you already have addi-
tional TAP sites in mind, under either the authority that Senator
Cranston proposes you have or under your proposed authority I be-
lieve that's correct, is it not? That vou have in mind additional
sites for 19917

Mr. CorLins. Of course, we are limited now to the 10 States. so
there is no thought of the expansion beyond the 10 States We're
limited to that. There has been some very preliminary thinking
done on fully utilizing the 10 State model. and. again. there have
been no resources directly allocated to such an expansion.

Mr. SteiNBerG. Have they been directly requested by vou to be
allocated for such an expansion?

Mr. CorLins. Other than the resources that we have available
now, which a-e basically our DVOPs and LVERs in the seven
States, and should we expand to the full 10 States. we would be
calling upon the DVOPs and LVERs, from: the Department of
Labor’s viewpoint, to share that mission.

Mr. STeiNBERG. Wouldn't you agree that if the numbers of sepa-
rating personnel accelerate as is generally thought at this point
those numbers will, that the $225,000 is not going to be adequate to
support any significant expansion of your TAP and DTAP Pro-
gram, done in the high quality way that you would like to see it
done?

Mr. Corrins. [ would agree that the small amount of money is
almost token m terms of funding a separate Transition Assistance
Program. Therefore, my planning must be using existing resources,
and I'm coordinating with the Department of Defense and the De-
partment of Veterans Affairs, again. asking them to use existing
resources. or the common word is we're taking it out of hide. and I
have no resources beyond that. but we're fortunate

We do have resources, as we have heard earlier, from the De-
partment of Veterans Affairs, and I'm sure we'll hear from the De-
partment of Defense. There are certain resources Our labor re-
-ources are the DVOPs and the LVERs. I suggested earlier in my
opening comments and discussed i more detail in the testimony
that perhaps a broadening of the mission of the DVOPs and LVERs
as we analyze the demographics of the veteran population and the
labor market in the 1990s would allow considerable resout<es, per-
haps not enough to meet the obvious reduction in the military
forces that I think we face.

Mr. STEINBERG. Just to followup for 1 more second on what Sena-
tor Cranston asked you about, the Secretary does have versatile
moneys that are not earmarked in the budget for a particular pur-
pose that n .ht be able to be made available for such a program
expansion Is that correct?
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Mr CoruiNs  Yeo. that is correct. We're certainly looking
throughout the Department of Lahor and would expect that our
partner departments. the Deg. .uent of Defense and VA. are
doing the same thing. There are possibilities of diverting dollar ve-
sources from other programs within the Department of Labor. and
I'm certamnly exploring that possibility, but we are not budgeted as
of now with a certain sum of money.

Mr SteiNBERG. We hope you will explore that. and if you find
nfurmati n to suggest a specific need, the appropriations process is
ungoing at this point, and we would certainly like to try to make
sure that there are adequate resources from your standpoint to
expand the TAP Program us it is envisioned 11 the pending legisla-
tion Thank vou.

Chairman CranstoN. I mentioned the possibiuty f your con-
tracting for instructors Have you analyzed the cost cousideration
involved in that possibility?

Mr Corrins 1 would be happy to make a better analysis and re-
spond in writing. but in a very generic sense, it would cost about
31.800 to conduct a workshop if we were contracting it out, but
that is almost some homemade arithmetic. I have not had a profes
stunal analysis made or even suggested someone proposing or bid-
ding on such a project. because, as I've stated earlier, I have no
funds to pay for such a contract at the present time.

Chairman CransToN. Would you give us that analysis?

Mr Covrins. Yes, sir. I'll work it more.

Subsequently. Mr. Collins furnished information which appears
in the questions and responses on p. 156.]

Chairman CranstoN Thank you. I understand that two DVOPs
left the recert NVTR training session for TAP trainers because
they didn’t think they were physically capable of speaking before a
large group. They were said to have not fully realized the scope of
their responsibilities prior to their arrival in Denver. What were
your criteria for selecting the DVOPs and LVERs that vou sent to
the NVTR to be tramned as TAP trainers, and what information
were they givea about their responuibilities prior to their arrival in
Denver”

Mr Corrins I am aware of the situation. as it did occur I was
there myself The local office managers in the State Employment
Service were asked to provide from their resources. which, again.
are very often himited. the persons that they thought would best be
qualified to become workshop facilitators and do this outreach pro-
gram

Out of a group of 70. to have 2 nusselections. which I believe it is
ubvious there were 2 nusselections. which the situation was almost
immediately corrected the following week, in other words. the 2
who f.it they couldn’t do it. 1 was actually a medical problem. not
4 matter that he couldn’t do the work, and has already been cor
rected. so I have not calculated a percentage, but to have 2 out of
70 feel that they were not adequate, especially since, I'd like to
point out, we're plowing new ground, this is a pilot, it's a new initi-
ative, we discussed earlier the fact that DVOPs and LVERs are the
unly rescurce I have available presently, they were not hired to be
Jdassroom nstructors, su 1 think the record is pretty good thus far,
and Fll be watching it on a daily basis as we move into the test
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The first thing I'm testing is the Administration, the abilities to
deliver the service. Before we report to Congress, we will have a
professional evaluation of not only the process but the results that
we’ve been able to obtain.

Chairman CransTtoN. Have you taken any steps to improve com-
munications before DVVOPs and LVERs are selected for participa-
tion in training?

Mr. CoLrins. No additional steps, cther than asking the S_ate
employment adminstrator and the Director for Veterans’ Employ-
ment and Training to go to the local office manager where there is
going to be a transition assistance project and make that person
primarily responsible for . clecting from his resources the person he
wants to represent him at that local transition site, which I think
is the best method.

Of course, we're continually distributing information, there is no
handbook other than the material that's been prepared for the
workshop, to advise in advance these peiscnnel of their future job
Now, the present status, as [ mentioned earlier, we've started to
put it together fairly rapidly so that we could begin testing this
month of May.

We have learned « lot, we will learn a lot throughout the next
month and certainly throughout the summer that will help us cor-
rect these. I will be communicating, issuing instructions almost on
a weekly basis throughout the system.

Chairman CraNstoN. I should think an objective would be to try
to avoid a repetition of that Denver event, so if you can take steps
to try to reduce the danger that would happen agam, it would be
appropriate.

Tom, a key to TAP's success, obviously. to a considerable extent,
will be determined by the success of the three executive branch de-
partments represented here today. Can you tell me the status of
the memorandum of understanding between DOL, DOD, and VA
regarding transition assistance, when you expect it to be signed,
what points have been agreed to so far, and will it specify that VA
and DOL are to be consulted in advance on site selection”

Mr. CoLLiNs. Mr. Chairman. the status is it's in its final drafting
process. | anticipate that it will be signed by the three departments
on May 21 of this year, and there are certainly no administrative
problems in meeting that goal. It will cover the broad, basic agree-
ments that the three departments have through consultations and
from meeting and working relationships developed. and 1 believe it
will clearly state the comniitment from all three departments to
the Transition Assistance and Disabled Transition Assistance Pro-
grams

Chairman Cranston. What about site selection” Will it specify
that VA and DOL should be involved?

Mr. CoLLins If it is not in the draft now, since it's been discussed
and 1s your suggestion, we will cover that in the menmorandum of
understanding.

Chairmar CranstoN. Thank you. Do vou agree that it's impor-
tant that DOL is not called upon to bear a disproportionate share
of the cost of the TAP or its expansion?

Mr. CoLLins. The resources to date have been in-kind from all
three of the branches of the Administration. and 1 do agree that
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the Department of Labor. being the smallest part of the Veterans'
Employment and Training Service, and certainly being the small-
est member of the partnership, have fever in-house resources to
operate from,

Chairman Cranston. Would you please provide the Committee
with copies of all correspondence and meeting minutes involsing
Labor and the other twe departments on the subject of TAP and
DTAP up to this point?

Mr. Couuins. Yes, sir.

[Subsequently, Mr Collins furnished information which appears
in the questions and responses on p 156.]

Chairman Cra..stoN The Disabled American Veterans, on page
13 of their written testimony, voice concern that there have appar-
ently been no written dirvectives or plans provided to field person-
nel responsible for TAP. They say that while oral presentations
have been given to military installations which are selected as pro-
gram sites and employment service offices i those States, the writ-
ten information distributea has generally been a concept agenda
and not much else.

DAV suggests that vou unmediately 1ssue clarifying instructions,
along with a plan to all involved How do you respond to that sug-
gestion?

Mr. CorLins. Such an effort, Mr. Chairman, is underway [ real-
ize the need for it. The reason 1 has not been very comprehensive
is because, again, we're piloting We are dealing with seven States,
there is a diffc:ont situation 1n almost every State The relation-
ships are between the State employment service, each State has
their own differences in employment services and their relation to
the local military command, the base commander. and, of course,
our Federal employment representative director in each State 1
being asked to monitor and coordinate this.

So, frankly, of the seven test States that have previously been se-
lected, they all have different coordination and arrangement situa-
tions, so I'ni watching that. and I do intend to issue some memo-
randums that will lay out the national model The model has been
laid out, I think, adeguately by concept papers, by scheduling meet-
ings, and to step too rapidly into 1ssuing rules and regulations
would be self-defeating in many cases. self-defeating of the pilot
test concept

Chairman Crangron. What steps have you taken to encourage
the support of and | aticipation in the process by veterans’ service
organizations?

Mr Couuins [ have certainly communicated vervally and in
meetings with the veterans' service vrganizations. which is an on-
going matter, and I have written a letter clarifying the invitation
of veterans’ service orgeniza.ions to participate in our tiansition
assistance projects.

Going further. I actively would encouraze the veterans’ service
organtzations, as s authorized under the current pilot language. to
come in and join our Transition Assistance Programs, we could
work it 1nto the schedule. they could become 1nstructors 1s author-
ized, but to date there has been no cvordination that has achieved
that But the invitation is wide open, aud. in fact, I plan te take a
morve active role in actually having that occur.
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Mr. STEINBERG But you said that none at this point at the site
selected have agreed to participate in the TAP sessions?

Mr CoLLins. Yes, that's correct.

Chairman CranstoN. The DAV Service Medical Record Review
is an integral part of the California Career Awareness Program
What steps have you taken to ensure that such a review 15 to be
included in TAP?

Mr. Corrins. TAP has been designed as a model for employment
services with part of it delivering overall VA benefits We have no
medical record review specifically built into this employment as-
sistance model. That doesn’t by any means mean that we have any
objection to the local veterans service organizations, the local base
commander, the local hospitals, and including the employvment
service. if necessary, having such a review at the same time or in
conjunction with the delivery of our employment assistance pro-
gram.

Chairman CranstoNn Why don’t you take a look at that Califor
nia program and see if you might spread it bevond California®

Mr. CoLLins. Yes, sir, and | understand at the local level some of
the TAP projects will be essentially doing the same thing. following
the same format as the CAP Program, which 1 have visited on sev-
eral occasions i California. and we are appreciative. Mr Chair-
man, of the CAP Program, and a lot of our model to date has been
tailored after the CAP Program.

Chairman CRANSTON As vou now move into actual TAP oper-
ations at these farflung sites, it's my understanding that to date
your sole point of control for TAP is still one DOD employee on ex-
tended detail to your office. When do you expect to assign your own
full-time employees to administer the field operations of this oper-
ating activity, and what amount of that staffing will be assigned
directly to the program?

Mr. CoLLiNs. We're tatking with resources, and as I indicated
earlier. we have a very small national office There have been ne
FTEE resources by position description allocated to TAP My vision
is, and I'll use an analogy of the homeless veterans reintegration
project that was developed in the Veterans' Employment and
Training Service several years ago to serve homeless veterans, as
I'm running TAP now, the Assistant Secretary at that time had
this as a pilot project, so I, as the Assistant Secretary, am running
the pilot project to later decide how this should be integrated inte
the organization.

The homeless veterans reintegration project now does have dedi-
cated FTEE, and I envision that in the near future, budget plan-
ning and all of that having occurred, well have permanent posi-
tions 1n our nationw! office. We're sharing resources We're fortu-
nate that the Department of Defense has been very cooperative,
going back several years, certainly before the legislative authcriza-
tion and even before the occurrences in Eastern Europe which now
have a lot of attention in reducing our military force, in providing
a resource in terms of an Army officer that would help develop this
concept.

Now, just this weeh. through our cvoperative efforts with the De-
partment of Veterans Affairs, I'm to have another special assistant
that will be commg from the Department of Veterans Affairs Thi-
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will assure direct coordination. and in these early months of the
TAP demonstration, I will remain in charge of them. I think that
is for the best, and as we plan the next budget cycle, then analyze
do we need tc build a transition assistance office at the national
level It is not clear, frankly, right now because the real coordina-
tion, the real work, is between the State employment service. our
State director and the military command in »ach State.

Chairman CranstoN. Have you tried to get any additional per-
sonnel assigned to this operation from DOD?

Mr CoLLins. No, sir.

Chairman CransTOoN You might get some additional help from
that source.

Mr. CoLrins. Thank vou.

Chairman CransToN. How much do you estimate the TAP Pro-
gram will cost in fiscal year 19907

Mr. CoLLiNs. Again, 1 would be happy to report in writing after
doing more analysis, but the actual direct cost will be measured in
several hundred thousand dcllars, at the most, and as we've dis-
cussed earlier, the resources are the outreach resources that exist
through the State grant programs that I have not made an analysis
of how much of that outreach would be allocated to TAP. I'd be
happy to do so

Chairman CranstoN. Would you do that, and would you also 1n-
dicate from what appropriation accounts those funds would come?

{Subsequently, Mr. Collins furnished information which appears
in the questions and responses on p 15€.]

Chairman CranstoN. If you can give us and clues now, that
would be helpful.

Mr. CoLLins. The resources right now are coming out of the
States funds, the DVOP and LVER funds.

Chairman CransTON Since the Administration’s fiscal year 1991
budget requests a cut in DVOPs and in LVERs, presumably based
on lower anticipated workloads, 1f Congress fully funds DVOPs and
LVERs, will this then provide sufficient finds and staff for TAP
expansion?

Mr. Corrins. That would certainly be a step in that direction.
and, as I said earlier, I view the DVOP and LVER programs as this
is an outreach effort, and I am suggesting that as we look into the
1990s with these increasing numoer of soon-to-be veterans, we need
to redefine the mission of the DVOPs and LVERs to serve existing
groups of veterans as they may change.

Chairman CranstoN. Is it just a step that doesn't take you all
the way? You said it's step in the right direction, but is it only
that” Does it not carry you where you would like to get”?

Mr. Corrins. It does not fully assure that we'll be able to meet
services should we expand at some date or this point of transition
assistance at all military bases. In the continental United States
alone, that is over 180 bases.

Chairman Cranston Have you actually asked for more support
for TAP than you've gotten from within DOL or from VA or from
Defense?

Mr. CourLiNs. As a separate appropriation. no, sir.

Mr SteiNBeERG. We weren't asking about a separate uppropria-
tion, but whether or not you have asked in any form—personnel.
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funds transferred irom other accounts—for support for TAP from
within the Department of Labor or from VA or from Defense that
you have not received?

Mr. Corrins. I have not been refused funds, so I'm currentls. as
was discussed earlier, looking at the dislocated worker funds, which
are not normally a part of the VETS allocation within the Depart-
ment That is certainly a possibility. since the Administration and
the Department of Labor is very interested. and should we need to
expand the Transition Assistance Program. I, through coordination
meetings with the other two departments involved. have discussed
possible use of funds. But to date. it has been primarily upon in-
kind resources and not a transfer of funds.

We referred earlier 1n my testimony to the flexibility and the
need for flexibility. I view it as fairly inflexible to look to other de-
partments and depend upon them to meet our goals and to accom-
plish this mission to ask them to transfer funds from one depart-
ment of the Administration to the other.

Chairman CranstoN. You didn’t really answer whether you
sought funds from the other departments. and the second part of
the question 1s have you been refused. and you say no But the first
part is. have vou asked? Have you sought?

Mr. Coruins. I have not asked as a direct request for a certain
amount of dollars. no. sir

Chairman CransToN Would you please provide the Committee
with quarterly reports beginning August 1 regarding the arrange-
ments made among he three departments for support of and par-
ticipation in TAP and the resources that each 1s devoting and
agreeing to devote to TAP? If you'd provide the reports 30 days
after each quarter. I'd appreciate 1t

Mr. CoLLINs. Yes. sir

Chairman CranstoN. On page 1 of your written testimony. you
say that DOD has designated one individual per military base to
coordinate activities of the workshops. Are they assigned full time”

Mr CouLins. Those are not full time. as I understand it. to tran-
sition assistance. These base coordinating personnel are normo!ly
within the base personnel function. and. more specifically. in the
discharge or outprocessing functions. so they do have other duties

Chairman CraristoN. Do you consider that Labor or Defense 1s
the lead agency for TAP nationally and locally?

Mr. Corrins. I personally have the leadership role in the Depart-
ment of Labor. as clearly indicated by the other two departments
At the same time. we have the smaller amount of resources. but it
1s very clear that TAP and DTAP is an employment service func-
tion. and therefore I feel that the Department of Labor has been
given .he lead in this. and certainly there are aspects of the pro-
gram to make it work that would allow. for example. the Depart-
ment of Defense to primarily select sites because it is their people
that we are serving. it 1s their military facilities that we must go
ur .n. so certainly in site selection and personnel scheduling. the
["epariment of Defense would have the lead in that.

And. of course. in providing the VA benefits portions and those
other services that the Vetersns' Admmistration would offer to
seon-to-be veterans. the VA has the lead in that. especially those
under the Disabled Transition Assistance Program
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Chairman CransTON. I presume it's apparent from the questions
I've been asking that [ have a concern about the collaboration, co-
ordination and cooperation between the three different depart-
ments Lthat are involved in TAP. This is a very important program,
it's going to become increasingly more important as more people
are leaving the services due to the changed national defense situa-
tion and a railitary budget that is going to be reduced to some
degree, probably significantly in the course of time. To make the
program work and to let people see that the Government can cope
with the problem, we need to have a high degree of cooperation be-
tween the three agencies.

So I hope that we can bring th-* about; I hope there won't be
bureaucratic standoffishness or lack of collaboration We're all
working for the Government, and we're all working presumably for
the people that need help, and there are some Lcople that need sud
will need a great degree of help, and I hope that we can have a
very significant and orderly collaboration between the three agen-
cies.

Tom, that concludes my questions for you. I do have a few ques-
tions for written response, and I'd appreciate having your answers
by Tuesday, May 22. Thank :)u very, very much.

Mr. CorLins. Thank you, Mr. Chairman

Chairman CraNstoN. Our next witness is Lt Gen. Donald W
Jones, Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense for Military Manpow-
er and Personnel Policy.

We welcome you. Would you, lik * the others, please summarize
in not more than 5 minutes your written testimony”

General Jonss. Yes, sir.

Chairman CransroN. Thank you.

General JoNks. Thank you, sir.

STATEMENT OF LT. GEN. PGNALD W. JONES, DEPUTY ASSISTANT
SECRETARY FOR MILITARY MANPOWER AND PERSONNEL
POLICY, DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE
General Jones Good morning, Mr. Chairman. and I do thank

you for the opportunity today to present the Department oi De-

fense's position on the proposed bi!l which would amend chapter {1

of title 38 of the United States Code to expand the pilot program

which offers employment and training opportunities to service-
members separating from the Active Forces.

The existing program is currently referred to 1s the Department
of Labor Transition Assistance Program. I believe some background
«bout TAP's importance to DOD is in order.

As you know, the quality of our people is better than ever Our
Armed Forces receive a young, highly motivated, eager person
from high school and trains that person for a specific military skill
In all. we bring in approximately 300,000 new people every year
from the civilian sector and return essentially the same number
But what we give back is an asset to the community, a highly
skilled, loyal and d.sciplined person who is drug-free and motivated
to contribute his skills, knowledge and military experience to the
civilian community. Our prople are very much in demand by busi-
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ness and industry. as well as State and local government They are
a national resource

Due to the changing world situation and a constrained budget,
major reductions to our force structure are being planned As we
execute these reductions. we must be concerned about those who
are staying as well as those whom we need to separate We have
given serious thought to this challenge and have developed an out-
line for a Transition Assistance Management Plan which incorpo-
rates the TAP.

The TAP is designed to assist the transition of trained military
people to the civilian work force. Implementation of this program
is a complex. mtergovernmental effort led by the Department of
Labor in cooperation with the Departments of Defense and Veter-
ans Affairs. which began officially on May 7 at Fort Eustis. VA.
where the first TAP workshop was conducted. The TAP is impor-
tant to the DOD for several reasons First. the program provides
servicemembers. either separating or retiring. with the skills and
knowledge to assess their professional, technical. and vocational ca-
pabilities: conduct job searches. develop resumes, and prepare for
interviews. The TAP also provides for followup job placement re-
sources through the DOL State employment service offices We an-
ticipate the program will play a significant role in reducirg the
level of unemployment compensation associated with those mem-
bers leaving the service.

The current pilot program is scheduled to take place at 22 DOD
sites in seven States through 1991 Existing authority for the pro-
gram requires that an evaluation and report be submitted by DOL
to Congress in Fiscil Year 1992,

In addition to the DOL program evaluation. DOD plans to obtain
participant feedback and after-action reviews from selected sites
Mi Chairman. vour proposal 0 amend existing author’tv for the
pilot program would expand the current program by authorizing
the DOL to conduct the program mn more than 10 States.

Now. the Department of Defense strongly supports the intent of
the proposed amendment. We believe that servicemembers in good
standing. whose plans for a career in the military are cut short,
need and should have some job placement assistance in switching
to a career in the civilian sector.

The TAP Program 1s particularly important for our younger ein-
listed and officer personnel who have not had an opportunity to
analyze their career goals in terms of work outside the military or
who may not have had to go through a civilian job search TAP is a
comprehensive program that will assist military men and women
integrate personal values. family considerations. education, fi-
nances. and locations m making their career decisions

In gene ral. we favor the objective vou're proposing. Mr Chair-
man We concur with TAP expansion to more than 10 geographi-
cally dispersed States because we anticipate that we will need to
expand the program before the 1992 report to Congress, perhaps as
early as June 1991 Although the actual size of the drawdown is
still uncertain. we want to be prepared to assist our military per-
sonnel.

We are working intensively with the Departments of Labor and
Voterans Affairs on TAP because we beleve it offers the best
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mechanisin to deploy our available resources to reach and serve
those members of th2 Armed Forces who are abou. to become vet-
erans If our initial experience with the pilot program indicates
this belief is correct, we want to be able to expand TAP rapidly so
we can deliver needed labor market and vcterans’ benefits informa-
tion to as many military personnel as possible just before thes sep-
arate from the service

We fear the additional administrative requirements of the pro-
posed amendment could result in some delays in expansion of TAP
just when we nead it most I assure vou that in these times of
shrinking resou:ces, we do not intent to expand a program if it’s
not working Our objective, shared with the Departments ot Labor
and Veterans Affairs, is to deploy whatever resources we have in a
manner which best serves the people for whom we are responsible.
We need the flexibility to do this and we therefore oppose the ad-
ditional administrative determinations required by the amendment
which could have the unintended effect of delaying the expansion
of TAP.

We also support the Administration’s proposal which was intro-
duced by Senator Thurmond This proposal would revise the defini-
tion of the phrase “eligible veteran™ and thereby make the State
emplovment services, currently available only to veterans, avail-
able to active duty servicemembers, who are eligible for discharge
under other than dishonorable conditions, within 0 duys of their
date of separation Fassage of this legislation would permit the
counseling and job placement services that are limited currently to
veterans to be available to separating personnel. This amendment
would provide ar important service for separating military person-
nel who are a2bout to bece:ne veterans.

Before leaving the supject of separating military personnel, let
me share our other concerns with sou. The TAP presently operates
in the United States, yet servicemembers separating frum overseas
bases do not have ready access to labor market information or
other Department of Labor services anc are at a disadvantage in
securing employ ment counseling pr’ r to being separated. In addi-
tion to those overseus military personnel not reached by TAP. two
other overseas groups could use similur assistance —spouses of set-
vicemembers (we have about 14 percent of our spouses employed in
the labor forcer and those Department of Defense civilians whose
Jobs are being eliminated. We believe ia the total force, an they
are Department of Defense employees. We're working with the De-
partment of Labor to determine how we can use existing resvurces
most effectively to provide reeded service to these people.

Mr Chairman, we appreciate yvour interest in and concern for
the active duty servicemembers during these challenging times |
believe we all want to ensure these talented, highly motivated indi-
viduals are provided the skills and knowledge to continue as pro-
ductive citizeng in our society.

Mr Chairman, that coucludes my testimony I'd be hapny to ad-
dress any questions.

[The prepared statement of General Jones appears on p 115

Chairman Craxstox Thank you very much 1 welcome vou to
the Committee 1 admire the speed with which you covered a great
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deal of ground 'n a very short time. .nd you hit the red light exact-
ly on the buttou.

You've heard the remarks about the need for coordination, and |
assume you agree and will do all you can to bring that about

General Jones [ agree wholeheartedly. We're having almost
daily contact with the Department of Labor, and we've started
having more contact with the Department of Veterars Affairs. and
I agree wholeheartedly that we need to work very clc ely to make
this program a success. sir.

Chairman CransToN. Good. Both nationally and locally

General JonEgs. Yes, sir

Chairman CransTton. General Jones, what does DOD consider 1ts
transition assistance responsibility to be te military service person-
nel vho will have to be involuntarily separated or are urged to
take voluntary early terminations in order to cut force strength?

General Jones Well, our responsibility is to manage the life
cycle of servicemembers from the day we go out and recruit them
until they're discharged. We have responsibilities to take care of
their needs. and part of those needs are to assist those young
people, who have done yeoman's service for our country. in getting
into the labor markets. Our responsibilities are to do anything that
we can to help them do that. in conjunction with the Department
of Labor

We have primarily provided in-kind support up to this point We
have provided points of contact down at the installations; we have
people 1n my office and in all four of the services who are working
on these types of programs, we are providit., logistic support: and
we're providing a number of other things down at the installation
level. such as audiovisual facilities to hold meetings and assistance
to the instructors. It is. we feel. very much our responsibility to
assist these young people in getting into the labor market

Chairman CransToN. | think it's interesting to note that the
Soviet Union is going tl rough the throes of the same process as
they bring troops back from Central Europe and begin dentobiliza-
tion. and having gotten out of Afghanistan are reducing their force
strength. too. They've apparently encountered & great deal of tur-
moil and lack of prepatation for the ircumstance. and I hope that
through this program we can avoid any consequences like that 1n
our country. The two countries that have been the superpowers
facing each other are going through the same exact process now

On page 2 of vour written testimony. You say that DOD’s objec
tive 15 to deploy whe..ever resources you have in the manner which
vest serves the people for .vhom you have responsibility What then
will be DOD's contribution of resources aud its participation, specif-
ically 1n staff and dollars, for each service with regard to TAP as
coordinated by the Labor Department?

General Jonks Well. that is still being developed at the present
time. In addition to what we're doing with TAP. sir. we have an-
ocher whole series of things going on in the services You know.
we're looking at things like separation pay for enlisted people
That's a problem that we have with inequity We pay officers who
are involuntarily separated, but we're not paying the enhsted
people So we're looking at that. and we're trying to cost that out
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We're considering other things like extending pust exchange and
commissary privileges for a certain number of months after separa-
tion, job fairs, job counseling, and expanded testing in our educa-
tion centers There's a whole series of things ongoing in addition to
the TAP in the services and at the departmental level. We're still
trying to put dollar figures to the initiatives and proposals under
development at the present time, sir.

Chairman CransToN. Do any of the armed services now have a
program similar to the pilot TAP Program?

General JoNgs The Army probably has more .nvolvement i the
TAP Program, because they started about 4 years ago working
with the Department of Labor. Now, as far as going out and giving
specific job information. we did a pilot progran: in conjunction with
the Department of Labor at Fort Bragg a couple of years ago. We
called it job assistance and would counsel young pevple separating
from the service on wnere job opportunities were available.

We also assisted those voung people in filling out applications to
get into colleges. We advised them on what salaries they could
expect to earn in a geographical location domng the type of work
they were qualified to do But, specifically right now, the services
are we're not duplicating what the TAP does. sir

Chairman CranstoN In regard to my previous question about
asking what would be DOD’s contribution of resources and its par-
ticipation specifically in staff and dollars for each service. would
vou please provide for the record some detail on that?

General JoNEs Yes, sir.

[Subsequently, General Jones furnished the following informa-
tion-]

The Depurtment of Defense corrently has 36 personnel worhing on the Transttion
Assistance Program (TAP1 priot Office of the Secretary of Detense, 2. Army. 10,
Navy. % Au Force, 12, and Marine Corps, 2 The resourtes supplied are in-hind. in-
cluding persennel, logisties support, fadlities, audio visual equipment, and dassist-
ance to the TAP mstructors, as needed

Chairman Cranston. Will the programs undertahen within the
services themselves be maintained as parallel programs to TAP or
will resources be merged”

General Jongs. We want to be sure .hat we don't duplicate effort
and waste resources, sir. so in those cases where they complement
each other. they will be tied together Some of these things that
we're talking about. sepaiation pay for example. don’t necessarily
impact on the Department of Labor or other Federal agencies Cer-
tain programs will be at the option of the individual service, but in
those cases where they can be complementary, I thmk we would all
be well-advised to use programs in that manner. sir

Chairman CrRANSTON At sites where TAP is not present. will the
armed services begin an assistance program?

General JonNes T am confident we will ever*ually do that Any
place. I think. that we have servicemembers separating. Mr Chan-
man, we will try to respond to those needs.

Chairman CraNsToN I note on page 3 of yvour written statement
that you're working with Labo. to provide needed services to
spouse, of servicemembers and those DOD civiitans whose jobs are
being eliminated That 15 guod. but won't that vperation substan-
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tially dimmush further the resources that DOD commits to the TAP
Program?

General Jonks. What we're doing at the present timec 's using
any additional space that we have available and letting the spouses
participate in these programs We understand what the priorities
are, and we certainly won't dislodge an active duty servicemember
heing separated in order to do that.

Qur civilian personnel people are starting some plans at the
present time, Mr. Chairman. to see 1f they should have a program
that complements this program for the DOD civilians We don't
v.ant the two to be 1a competition with each other where one will
take away resources from the other. We understand that our No 1
priority is to care for our separating veterans.

Chairman CnANSTON. What wou.d be the nature of DOD’s contri-
bution of resources and participation. specifically in FTEE and dol-
lars for each service. with regard to TAP as coordinated by the
Labor Department?

General Jonks. The contribution, as I said. primarily at this time
has been in-kind support. providing those types of things I men-
tioned earlier. In that earlier pilot program I mentioned at Fort
Bragg. | think we spent close to $1.5 million

The funding was reduced about 2 vears ago, and we don’t have a
budget line item in the 1991 budget specifically for the TAP Pro-
gram. [ don’t believe. wo it's p-imarily in-kind support rather than
a specific amount of dollars, sir.

Chairman CraNsTON. What are DOD and the individual services
prepared to do org....izationally te support TAP? Will there be
some type of established command infrastructure from top to
bottom with assigned full-time personnel and designated funds’

General Jongs. | think it has the potential to evolve into that At
the present time. as Mr. Collins said, we have points of contact at
the nstallations where the TAP 1s taking place These people are
devoting a significant amount of their time to the effort I think as
the demand on the system grows. we'll have a requirement to
devote full time people to it and probably have some staff at these
locations.

We also want to work with States that are interested. We and
the Department of Labor are startini to get many inquiries from
States saying ther would like to kuow what’s available Thev're
reading i, the papers that large numbers of military people are
separating. so the States are starting to generate a lot of interest
We would work through the Department of Labor in making the
contacts with those groups of people.

I spoke to a group of individuals ..t week called the American
Logistics Association. They represent about 200 major organiza-
tions and they indicated to me that once we get the TAP Program
and Transition Assistance Management Program finalized. they
would like us to make a presentation to about 200 CEOs of major
organizations. I've also talked to a gentleman who would be willing
to put us on the agenda for the Governors fall conference Ilewever
in response to your basic question, I think we'll see an increase in
the size of the staff and the resources committed to this program,
sir.

Q ‘
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Chairman CranstoN The first session of the new TAP pilot pro-
gram took place last Monday at Fort Eustis. Other sites are soon to
follow. Could you let us know why a DOD or Army. Navy. Air
Force, or Marine Corps memorandum of understanding with the
Labor Department has not yet been worked out to set out the mis-
sion of the TAP Program and to prescribe local command responsi-
bilities? Why hasn’t that been done yet?

General Jongs. Well. it's now under final review by the DOD
General Counsel, and we hope to have, as Mr. Collins said. the
signing ceremony next week or the 21st of May between Mr. Der-
winski. Mrs Dole. and Mr. Atwood. I don't think Mr. Cheney will
be present on that date I would hope that once the memorandum
of understanding is signed. we will be able to develop implement-
ing instructions rapidly to go down to the installation level, sir.

Chairman CraNsToN Good. On page 2 of your written testimons.
you say that DOD is working intensively with DOL and VA on
TAP Would you define this by providing for the record. not verbal-
ly now, the number of meetings that have taken place and the
number of DOD personnel involved?

General JoNgs. Sure. We'll provide that. sir.

[Subsequently. General Jones furnished the following informa-
tion:]

In order to implement the TAP, the Department of Defense and the Department
of Labor met on a monthly Lasis from Januars through April The Departments of
Detense and Labor with the Department of Veterans Affairs, as group, have met
an a nonthly basis since May We nave scheduled the three agenuies to meet on o

monthly basis The number of Departmient of Defense personnel range from b tu =
at each meeting

Chairman CransTON Do you now have the structure in place to
ensure that future TAP and DTAP site selection will not be made
until there has been full consultation with both V'A and Labor?

General JoNes Yes. sir. no doubt

Chairman CranstoN. Good.

General Jones The way we picked sites was to task the services
for representative places—a training base in one location. a tactical
base at another location. We tried to get a representative sampling
of different sites The services did participate. but I don’t believe
we asked the Department of Veterans Affairs for consideration. It
was just an oversight on our part We certainl' ¢idn't intend to ex-
clude them.

Chairman Cranston. Thank you

General JONES Yes. sir.

Chairman CranstoN. How have administrative issues at local
TAP installations been resolved to date. such as who at the instal-
lation has the responsibility for providing classroum space. who has
authority over the attendance. class behavior and personal prob-
lems of participants. and so forth?

General JoNes We primarily left that up to the installation com-
mander We're trving to use the chain of command as best we can.
Some of the services are going out and conducting a chain teaching
process That is. we go out and tell yvoung people. who are anxivus
because they don’t know what the size of the force 15 going to be
and are very concerned zbout whether or not they re going to have
a job in the future. that if you do separate. we're going to assist
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you and do everything that we can to lessen the impact on you
We're trying to use the chain of command to get that word out and
we're trying hard to allay their fears.

We hold the commander at that mstallation responsible for
making a choice of those individuals who attend. and the com-
mander also appoints the point of contact for the Department of
Labor to contact when it gets ready to have one of the TAP ses-
sions at that installation. There's lots of dialog and lots of planning
that takes place before one of these programs is kicked off, sir

Chairman CranstoN. On page 2 of your written testimony. you
say that DOD needs flexibility to deploy its resources. I think you
heard my conversation with the counsel for VA on that subject Is
there any way our amendment would limit your flexibility?

General Jongs. [ don't think so. not on the resource aspects of it
The one thing that I mentioned later in my testimony about the
lack of flexibility may be that if the drawdown happens much
faster than expected, depending as what the CFE is going to do to
us in Europe—if we have to bring all the people home much sooner
than we anticipated—those five reporting requirements may limit
our ability to get some of those things started.

That's the only limitation I think the amendment causes—those
adminmistrative considerations that we have to meut before we can
expand the program. It all depends on how fast the drawdown
takes place. As far as resources however, I don’t see that vou're
limiting us at all, sir.

Chairman CransToN. Good. Considering the need to spread the
flow of participants into TAP to maintain the normal military mis-
sion. to allow participants time to followup on information given,
and to be able to take m personnel who must have crash courses
because they recently arrived from outside the continental United
States or from aboard a ship and were scheduled for immediate
separation. wouldn't 1t be preferable for a person to become eligible
for TAP at 150 days before their separation date, rather than 90
days before?

General Jones It would give us more flexibility The chances
would be better to accommodate servicemembers’ needs. because
we may get caught up in those last days. If an individual is partici-
pating in a major exercise, we wouldn’t have the opportunity to get
him or her into it

More leewav is needed for the people coming back from overseas.
because many of them are discharged when they hit the port. such
as Charleston. That would give us added flexibility and the com-
manders more latitude in programming individual- for the course.
sir.
Chairman CranstoN How much prior notice will be given to
personnel who will be involuntarily separated or urged to take vol
untary early termuination due to reductions in military forces?

General Jonks We have a combination of events that can take
place. Some of the involuntary separations that we anticipate will
require some changes to existing legislation Right now, about the
only place we can tuke cuts are in new accessions. and they
wouldn’t——

Chairman CraNsTON Are in what?
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General Jonks New accessions. or recruits. Just cutting the
number of people we bring in. Then if we're talking about cutting
officers from vear 5 through year 20. we .a1eed some relief from ex-
isting legislation to eliminate that group of people. the regular
Army types of people So that process would mean approximately 9
months of advance notification because of the legal steps we have
to go through It may be up to 60 days or 90 davs for noncommis-
sioned officers to get the notification that they will be——

Chairman CraNsToN What's the shortest notice nat anybody
can get under present circumstances?

treneral Jonges. [ would say 60 days would be thr shortest

Chairman CranstoN. What system is in place to coordinate the
numbers and site locations for future reductions in force?

Genera, Jones The services have given quite a bit of thought
ard effort to this We have primarily restricted site selections at
this time to the number of locations that we're already allowed.
We're in the process of trying to develop a plan should we be able
to erpand to all 186 locations. We're trying to establish prionties
as to where we would go next.

[ think some of the decisions that will help us make these deter-
minations will be the force structure decisions on where we take
the structure down For example. if we're going to take a division
out of an installation and separate large numbers of people. I think
that would be one of the high priority places to choose We're still
trying to develop that list of locations. but we won't know exactly
which ones will be chosen until we get a mark from Congress on
end strength Then, we'll know whether or not we're going to sepa-
rate individuals or we're guing to take out units. where they re
coming from. and how much 1s coming out frum overseas as op-
posed to the continental United States We still have a lot of un-
knowns at this time, sir

Chairman CransToN. Thanks. Section 1141lakl) of title 38 pro-
vides that a Montgoatery GI Bill participant meet the service re-
quirements and is thus entitled to benefits if he or she “is dis-
vharged or released from active duty ivoluntarily for the conven-
ience of the Government as a result of a reduction in force as de-
termined by the Secretary of the military department concerned n
accerdance with regulatiens prescribed by the Secretary of De
fense ”

Will the military personnel expected to be separated ovver the
next several years as o result of the easing of international ten-
sions be classified as "discharged or released from activity duty in-
voluntarly for the convenience of the Government as a result of a
reduction in force?”

General Jonzs We plan to look out for that grous of people. Fyve
pot the legal people now look:ng at that to see if 1 have to come
back and get any additiona!l legislation from the Congress to do
that The one category of people that I see that could cause us
some difficalty. if e try to ger voluntary separations n lieu of n-
voluntary separations, is individuals out 1 year short of their sery-
ice obligation We mught be causing those individuals to be dis-
qualifiea from receiving their Montgomery GI Bill benefits.

What we want to du 1 Le able to waive that and give those indi-
viduals the opportunmity, if we ask them to leave or they volunteer
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to leave. to have those benefits. So we certainly want to take care
of each and every one of our people who leaves as a result of force
reductions. but we don’t want to discriminate against those mem-
bers who voluntarily leave. for example. at 4 years rather than 3
years, or come up a few months short of his or her obligation. in
order to be entitled to the benefits. We are looking at that, and we
do want to take care of those groups of people. sir.

Chairman CransToN. Why would you promote voluntarily in
contradistinction to involuntary?

General JoNes. The problem is that we have some people who
would like to get out of the service. and we have those we may be
separwing who would like to remain on active duty. We would like
to lessen the im'act on that group of people who would like to
remain, because the major difference in this drawdown and the one
we had alter Korea and Vietnam is we had draftees who wer. de-
lighted to return to civilian life.

The active duty force are volunteers. They all came on active
duty expecting to serve 20 or 30 years. Anyone we ask to leave now
really is an involuntary separaiion. We would like to let the ones
who want to go do so before we ask individuals to leave who wanrt
to remain. sir.

Mr. STEINBERG. Let me just followup for one moment. please.
General. Is there a DOD policy with respect to the services encour-
aging individuals to take voluntary terminations in those kinds of
situations rather than involuntary termination?

General JoNEs As we go through a force reduction process. we
may have an individual who has an active duty service obligation
for having attended -chool. Now. if we had all the people we
needed in that military occupational specialty. we would probably
give that individual an opportunity to leave voluntarily

In the case ui someone like a piist in the Air Force or Navy
where we nave shortages. we certamly wouldn't let any of those
people go voluntariiy, because it costs us so much to train them
We need those servicemembers to maintamn the readiness of the
force

Mr. STEINBERG Why is it to the serviceperson’s benefit. 1f 1t is. to
leave voluntarily 1if there is a reduction in force impending rather
than to have an involuntary separation?

General JoNs It may not be to the individual's benefit so much,
especially 1f he or she is going to get separation pay We would not
pay separation pay to the individual who voluntarily goes. but we
would if he or she is involuntarily separated So. it wouldn't be to
the individual's benefit, it would be to the service’s benefit to try to
get the end strength down to the required numbers

Mr SteINBERG. But in other words. is there a motivation on the
part of the service to encourage voluntary separation in order tn
avoid having to pay separatic  pay?

General Jongs. No. that is not the motivation at all The motiva-
tion is to keep from forcing someone out who wants to stay who
might be involuntarily separated. when another individual would
leave on his own. if given the opportunity. It's giving ~tople a
chuice Everyone is a volunteer. Take for example. individuals who
have 5-vear service obligations anu we are offering 1-year early
outs Some members may already have decided to get out at the
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end of 5 years Then we have other individuals who are approach-
ing the end of the S-year obligation and want to remain. We would
give the ones who wanted to stay the option of staying. and we
would let the ones who definitely are going to separate a year Lion
now to go ahead and leave a yvear early.

Mr Srteinerc But the consequence for that individual mught
well be to lose GI bill benefits and to lose separation pay.

General Jones He or she would definitely lose separation pay.
What I n.entioned earlier was that we want to protect the GI bill
benefits for that category of individual We don’t think after they
paid their 31,200 that they should be penalized on the GI bill bene-
fits.

Mr SteiNseRG It can be argued that they shouldn’t be penalized
on separation pay. as well. That's another issue But what you're
saying, as I understand it, is that in order to try and focus on who
it is best to separate and with whose plans that makes most sense.
this is offered, but that could also be used as a basis for determin-
ing who you're going to then involuntarily separate

That is. who would most resist or who would least resist an invol-
untary separation By asking their preferences, vou could deter-
mine that and still give them au involuntary separation and pro-
tect their benefits. if you follow the point I'm tryving to make

General JoNeEs I'm not sure I'm tracking you. The separation
pay issue that we're introducing requires 5 years of active duty in
order to quahfy. so people with mitial service obligations of less
than 5 years wouldn't qualify anvway

Mr Stemnserc. Well, you've going to give us more mformation
for the record on that. and let us kunow whether o1 not you believe,
hopefully in collaboration with VA. that there is a need for some
sort of a statutory change on the issue of GI bill eligibility.

General Jones Oh. absolutely. ves. sir. We are working that at
this time.

Mr SteiNBrue Do you have a time schedule as to when we
might expect to hear something from vou?

General Jones I think we'll have an answer on that isste withan
a couple of weeks. Now. I don't know how long 1t wil take us if 1t
requires legistation I've got the legal people involved in that at the
present time,

Chairman CransroN. I'd like to ask that vot consult with VA on
this issue. beyond what ground you just covered. and that you
report to us. if you'd provide us with a detailed response regarding
the various categories of separation that will come about in cunnec-
tion with the reductions. anulyze the effect ui each of these separa-
tions on Montgomery GI Bill entitiement and other benefits, and
give us your views on whether changes in the law would be advisa-
ble and necessary in each instance in connection with those elect-
ing voluntary termination.

General Jones OK That may take me a little longer than 2
weeks Tl need to staff it and coordinate with the four services and
with the Department of Veterans Affairs.

Chairman Cransron Great If you would also please provide for
the record of this hearing any available documentation regarding
DOD’s policies about «arly separations and imvoluntary or volun-
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General JoNEs Some of the detailed analysis that you ashed for |
won't be able to deliver in a week. However, we can answer the
questions, sir.

Chairman CransToN. Fine I want to thank you very much for
your responsiveness, your directness, and the amazng speed wich
which you covered a great deal of ground.

General Jones. Thank you, sir. I appreciate that

Chairman CraNsTON. Thank you very much

General JoNEes. Thark you. sir

Chairman CRANSTON. Our last witnesses this morning represent
five veterans’ service organizaiions I'll introduce them as they
take their places at the witness table.

t(),‘ould we have order” We have more witnesses coming to the
table.

Representing The Ar~ ‘ican Legion are Steve Robertson, Assist-
ant Director of the Na :nal Legislative Commission. and James
Hubbard, Director of the National Economics Commission. for the
VFW, Robert Manhan. Special Assistant to the National Legisla-
tive Service: DAV, Richard Schultz. Associate National Legislative
Director, and Lennox Gilmer, Associate National Employment Di-
rector. PVA. Frank DeGeorge, the Associate Legislative Director.
and representing the NCOA, Chuck Jackson. Executive Vice Presi-
dent, and Dick Johnson. Director of Legislative Affairs.

I welcome each of you We have each of your prepared state-
ments I want to thank vou for getting your testimony in to us so
much in advance. That was most helpful Pleuse proceed in the
order | introduced you. and would the Legiot start by summarizing
in 5 minutes, please?

Mr Rosertson Sir. Mr. Hubbard 15 going to summarize our
statement.

STATEMENT OF JAMES A. HUBBARD. DIRECTOR. NATIONAL ECO-
NOMICS COMMISSION, THE AMERICAN LEGION. ACCOMPANIED
BY STEVE A. ROBERTSON. ASSISTANT DIRECTOR. NATIONAL
LEGISLATIVE COMMISSION

Mr. HusBarp Thank you, Mr Chairman

The legislation proposed by this Committee. if 1t becomes law.
will accomplish some very important tasks The eaecutive agencies
are about to begin the long process of formulating a budget for
fiscal year 1992 The American Legion 1s very pleased that this leg-
islation has been introduced in time to be cons:dered during that
process

The addition of a limiting date of December 31. 1993, to chapter
11, title 38, will. we hope. force the President to include sufficient
funds in his budget request to continue the system now operated by
the Veterans Employment Traming Serviee at the Department of
Labor

We congratulate you, Mr. Chairman. and the other members of
the Commuttee for your foresight in this matter. Qur objective n
the subject area is to make the progiam permanent The 2-vear ea-
tension provides eversone with some breathing room <o sensibie su-
lutions can be f and What makes this 1ssue important to The
American Legion is the faet that the present system of providing
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priority or maximum service to Vietnam-era veterans, principally
through the Public Labor Exchange, has its statutory foundation in
chapter 42, upon which priority service to all veterans is bused.

When chapters 41 and 42 were substantially rewritten in 1972,
the Wagner-Fayser Act of 1933 provided coequal statutory author-
ity for veterans services. Wagner-Peyser references to veterans,
however, were eliminated with the passage of the Job Training
Partnership Act in 1983. Thus, chapters 41 and 42 are the only
codified authority for veterans employment programs.

Eliminating references to Vietnam-era veterans would substan-
tially undermine the veterans employment services We will be the
first to tell this Committee that most Vietnam-era and Vietnam
veterans have made a successful adjustment to society They are
working productively at jobs and are providing tax revenue for the
Government. We attribute this to the farsighted legislation pro-
posed and supporteu by this Committee, legislation which built the
current system

We also suspect that veterans now working were the easiest to
place n jobs and that there still exists a hard core group of minor:-
ty urban veterans who need work We urge you to make this pro-
gram permanent at some point in the future.

Mr. Chairman, the only other subject I'll touch this morning is to
congratulate you on your foresight in proposing the expansion of
transition assistance. We would caution, however. that any expan-
ston must be accompanied by the funds necessary to accomplish it
The Assistant Secretary of Labor for Veterans” Employment and
Training cannot be expected to take on any additional responsibil
ity without some deterioration in current services

Likewise, 1t's unreasonable to expect DOD or the Department of
Veterans Affairs to absorb the additional costs associated with put-
ting former service people back to work in civilian jobs

Mr. Chairman, this completes my summary [@'ll be happy to
answer any questions.

[Tlie prepared statement of Mr. Hubbard appears on p 116 ]

Chairman CranstoN Thank vou very much Thank you for yvour
brevity.

Next is the VFW.

STATEMENT OF ROBERT D. MANHAN. SPECIAL ASSISTANT. NA-
TIONAL LEGISLATIVE SERVICE. VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS
OF THE UNITED STATES

Mr. Mantan. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I'm Bob Manhan from the Veterans of Foreign Wars We appre-
ciate the opportunity to appear here this morning Because our tes-
timony is already a matter of record, I'll just touch on the two or
three issues that we disagree with in the various pieces of proposed
legislation.

Regarding bill S 2483, which vou offered at the request of the
Secretary of Veterans Affairs, we would rather retain the elimma-
tion of the proposal that's in sections 202 and 203 of that bill

When we go to bill S. 2484, the Veterans Housing Amendment
Act of 1990, which, again. you introduced at the request of the Sec-
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12tary of Veterans Affairs. we disagree with sections 7 and 9 of
that bill.

Last, in discussing Senator Thurmond's bill, S. 2346, we have
gone on record as suggesting that the TAP Program be available to
those active dnty persons who are within 6 months of being sepa-
rated from service You've already brought that up, and I'm glad
General Jones of the Department of Defense agreed that a 6-month
transition period would be more advantageous tha.a the 90 days of-
fered in S. 2546..

This concludes my statement. Thank you, Mr. Chairman

[The prepared statement of Mr. Manhan appears on p. 121.]

Chairman CransTOoN. Thank you very much.

Next is DAV,

STATEMENT OF RICHARD F. SCHULTZ., ASSOCIATE NATIONAL
LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR, DISABLED AMERICAN VETERANS,
ACCOMPANIED BY LENNOX E. GILMER, ASSOCIATE NATIONAL
EMPLOYMENT DIRECTOR

Mr. Scuurrz. Thank you, Mr. Chairman

On beha "of the members of the DAV, I certainly appreciate the
opportunity to appear here today. In reference to S 2183, which
proposed changes in the educational assistance programs. the DAV
has no objections to the addition of the individuals i non-Depart-
ment of Defense facilities to the hist of eligibles to receive vocation
rehabilitation.

The DAV certainly appreciates the fact that the Administration
recognizes the importance of starting vocation rehabiltation as
soon as possible following a disabling injury or disease. and hope-
fully this recognition will lead to a recuest by the Administration
for sufficient FTEE to provide timely vocation rehabilitation serv-
ices to our Nation’s service-connected disabled veterans and those
persons awaiting separation from military service.

Mr. Chairman, section 104 of this legislation provides for certain
individuals to eliminate an overpay ment by performing work study
services The DAV has no objection to this provision, however, we
must caution that in no way should this change be interpreted by
VA to be used in place of current waiver standards recently put
into place as a result of Public Law 101-237.

Section 202 proposes to amend current law by ehminating the
VA's authority to make advance payments of subsistence allowance
under chapter 31, and inasmuch as this proposed revision may
impact adversely upon service-connected disabled veterans entering
the program of traming under chapter 31, we continue to oppose
this change Section 203 of this measure proposes to eliminate ad-
vance payments required in the Work Study Program, and we also
oppose this, Mr. Chairman

Mr. Chairman, we oppose section 7 of S. 2481 proposing to
change current law by placing a 180-day limit on the time in which
a veteran may request the .uiver of a home loan indebtedness We
support the provisions of section 8ta), which would make perma-
nent the foreclosure information and counseling requirements con-
tained in section 1832(a)d) of title 38 Mr. Chairman, section 10 of
this legislation proposes to expana the authority to collect housing
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loan debts by offsetting the debtor’s tax refund or Federal salary,
and, Mr. Chairman. we oppose this provision

In reference to S. 2337, the DAV has no objections to this. and at
this time, I'd like to have Mi. Gilmer respond to a couple of points

Chairman Cranston. Fine.

Mr. GiLMER. Mr. Chairman, wc'd like to express our disappoint-
ment and concern that the Assistant Secretary for Veterans' Em-
ployment and Training said that there is no veterans' service orga-
nization participation in the TAP/DTAP program. Unfortunately.
we think that may be a very accurate reflection of the attitude of
at least some of the people that he has assigned to staff this activi-
ty in his office.

The fact is some of those staff people have indicated on at least
two occasions, once publicly, that veterans service organizations
would not be allowed on military installations. Since that was the
military liaison, who reports directly to General Jones. and Gener-
al Jones was being cited. we were very concerned about that state-
ment.

Also, we have met with the Veterans Administration They said
they were surprised the DAV had an interest in this program be-
cause they were told by the Department of Labor that we had no
interest. 1 point out that we are in Camp Pendleton in California,
that we're at Fitzsimmons in Colorado. we're at Lowry in Colorado,
and, in fact, we were involved in those programs long before TAP'
DTAP by the Department of Labor came along.

We would point out also that three new TAP/DTAP military in-
stallations have contacted us asking us to participate with them.
but no employment service office has yet contacted us about this
program. The Department of Labor VETS indicates that the em-
ployment service people are the people that we must coordinate
with. In fact. we were pleased when VETS became neutral on the
participation of veterans service organizations instead of opposing
it.

I'd also point out that when we contacted the Virginia Employ-
ment Commussion asking that we be included in the Norfolk TAP
Program. we were told by the Virginia Employment Commission
that they had no need for us. That was as late as vesterday We
understand that they may be reviewing that. but that was their
direct statement to us,

'The prepared statement of Mr. Schultz appears on p 124 |

Chairman CransToN. That was amazing You hit it exactly on
the red light.

Mr. GiLMEeR. The General was helpful. Thank you

Chairmar. CrANsTON. Next. the Paralyzed Veterans of America

STATEMENT OF FRANK R. DeGEORGE. ASSOCIATE LEGISLATIVE
DIRECTOR. PARALYZED VETERANS OF AMERICA

Mr. DeGeorae. Thank you, Mr. Chairman

On behalf of PVA., I, too. am pleased to be here today and have
the opportunity to testify on tae various bills Regaiding the S
2100. section 401. PVA supports the provision for postponement of
time hnutations on counting of Vietnam-era veterans in disabled
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veterans outreach program specialists funding formula uatil De-
cember 31, 1993.

Regarding section 408 in S 2546, Mr. Chairman, PVA believes
the concept of providing employment and training information to
individuals prior to their discharge from active duty has significant
merit. We believe the creation of the Transition Assistance Pro-
gram as established in the Veterans' Benefits Amendments of 1989
is a proper initial response to the increasing number of people leay-
ing the military.

PVA has no objection to a cautious approach to the expansion of
the existing pilot program as recommended in S. 2100. Existing
services, however, must not be undermined by an expanded pro-
gram spread so thin that disabled veterans :eeking employment
are adversely affected

Certainly at issue, we believe, is the matter of appropriate fund-
ing and the involvement of the three departments which have a
stake in the successive TAP, the Departments of Labor, Veterans
Affairs, and Defense.

Regarding the technical corrections of S 2100, Mr. Chairman,
your bill makes two technical corrections involving VA's Home
Loan Program First, you have properly recognized that VA home
loan guaranties can be authorized in cases of homes which cost
more than the maximum guaranty, and, second, you have properly
adjusted the Government's contribution to the new guaranty in-
demnity fund when the veteran chooses to make a downpayment
on his home. PVA supports these corrections.

Regarding S. 2483, section 101, the Administration bill addresses
the issue of alternate secondary school credentials for Montgomery
GI Bill eligibility. We have no objection to uniform regulations
being promulgated by either the Department of Veteraas Affairs or
the Department of Defense.

Section 102. PV A supports tlus provision to expand eli,;bility for
vocational rehabilitation for disabled servicepersons peniing dis-
charge PVA reiterates its belief that all service disabled veterans,
regardless of their period of service, should receive permanent and
foremost preference in employment training and job placement
programs.

Section 103 PV A has no objection to this provision for extension
of the period preceding automatic disenrollment under chapter 32

Section 104 The PV A supports this provision for certain individ-
uals to eliminate an overpayment by performing work study sery-
ices.

Section 201 This provision addresses the matter of honorable dis-
charges for Montgomery GI Bill eligibity. PVA supports this pro-
vision.

Section 202 PV A strongly opposes this provision. which would
eliminate the advance paymeunt for subsistence allowance for chap-
ter 31 beneficiaries.

The need for subsistence allowances, in many cases. 15 unrelated
to the direct expenses of tuition, books and fees. We do not believe
that advances from the chapter 31 revolving fund offer a better so-
lution to the financial subsistence needs of a student at the begin-
ning of his training.
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Section 2Us. PVA oppuses deletion of the provision for advance
payment of the work study allowance. Regarding S 2484, at the
outset. PV'A wishes to thank you, Mr. Chairman. for excluding sev-
eral particularly objectionable features of the Administration’s bill
PVA opposes section 7 of the Administration’s bill, which would re-
quire that an appucation for a housing debt waiver be made within
180 days from the date of application

For what may be the largest purchase in a veteran’s life, we be-
lieve he or she must be given every chance to submit a legiti.nate
request for waiver consideration. PVA also opposes section :} of the
Administration’s bill. which would merge the direct loan fund and
the loan guaranty revolving fund. As you know, the Direct Loan
Program provides the availability of direct VA loans to severely
disabled veterans who require specially adapted housing assistance

Concerning section 10 of the Administration’s bill, PVA does not
believe a inember of the U.S. Armed Forces should be treated dif-
ferently than a veteran or a surviving spouse Like veterans and
their survivors. we believe section 1826 of title 38 should continue
to apply as w-iiten to active duty personnel.

Regarding S 2537, Mr. Chairman, in 1986. you and Senator
Frank Murkowski coauthorized legislation which resulted in the
creation of the Commission to Assess Veterans' Education Policy
One of the recommendations made by the Commission pertained to
the standardization of VA educational programs Although, PVA
did not support the resurrection of flight training benefits in 1988,
we are not opposed to the enactment at this time.

Therefore. Mr. Chairman. we recommend that. if enacted, VA es-
tablish effective policies and regulations which closely monitor the
oversight of solo flight hours. thereby ensuring that limited VA re-
sources are not paying for recreational flyving.

Mr. Chairman. this concludes my statement, and we want to
thank you for holding this hearing today

[The prepared statement of Mr. DeGeorge appears on p 130 ]

Chairman Cranston. Thank you very, very much

Finally. the NCO Association

STATEMENT OF CHARLES R. JACKSON, EXECUTIVE VICE PRESI-
DENT. NON COMMISSIONED OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF THE
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA. ACCOMPANIED BY RICHARD W.
JOHNSON, DIRECTO® OF LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Mr JacksoN. Thank you. Mr Chairman

NCOA will confine its comments this morning to just a couple of
issues of education and transition matters. however, we'll be happy
to answer any questions addressed in our written remarks

As the Committee knows. NCOA is deeply concerned about po-
tentially large force reductions. perhaps more so than other asso-
ciations, since nearly 70 percent of NCOA members are currently
serving on active duty and subject to early involuntary separation

Equally troublesome 15 that this 15 a multijurisdictional  sue To
truly provide for the transition needs of these veterans. U'X bene-
fits must be improved by the Finance Committee, enlisted sever-
ance pay and other transition programs must be improved by
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armed services, and certain programs under the jurisdiction of this
Committee must also be improved.

We are, therefore, most grateful for the Committee’s interest in
this area Among the most important iitiatives this Committee
can pass is the Cranston Amendment No. 1375 to S. 2100, providing
for the expansion of the Transition Assistance Program created
under Public Law 101-237.

This proposal, if enacted, wil' require the joint efforts of the De-
partments of Defense, Labor, and Veterans Affairs in creating
transition centers at major defense separation facilities We have
chosen to support this proposal over the Administration’s requested
legislation, S 2540, because it offers the potential fo. a much wider
range of services,

Where the Administration’s bill would simply provide employ-
ment and counseling services to departing servicemembers during
their last 90 days of active duty, the Cranston measure would offer
more As we envision impl mentation, DOD would be virtually
compelled to muke space available at separation facilities for tran-
sition centers.

Depending on personnel and funding asvailability, we expect
these facilities would be staffed by DVOPs, LV EEs, veterans bene-
fit counselors, and military career assistance personnel We also
expect these centers would provide counseling and employment
services to worhking spouses of servicemembers who would be forced
to relocate upon the servicemember's discharge.

We are also concerned about DOD's discharge coding practices
As the Committee knows, most vewerans benefits are available to
those individuals separated from service at the convenience of the
Government, but DOD has a nasty practice of calling for volun-
teers for early separation or mandating the retirement of those
who prefer to remain on active duty DOD then codes these dis-
charges as regular separations, thus depriving these individuals of
veterans benefits and services.

Over 20,000 voluntary separations have been made under these
circumstances just this yvear Another example of a deprived group
are thuse who lost education benefits because of mandatory retire-
ment between 1985 and 1958, Suomething must be dune to address
this issue.

Mr. Chaunman, perhaps the most significant missing link in tran-
sition tod. is the absence of GI education benefits for many de-
parting servicemembers The impact of forced reductions on the ci-
vilian economy after World War 11, Korea, and Vietnam were all
mitigated by the availlability of education benefits to the departing
servicemembers

Generations servicemen transitioned to civilian employment
acruss college campuses, thus better preparing them for employ-
ment and easing the burden on the economy to accept a large
imflux of labor These veterans have contributed significantly to the
leadership, technological advancement und econumic stability this
country enjoys today. and it 1 time to quit hidding. Most of the in-
dividuals we discharge in the next few months and years will not
have a GI bill

Educational opportunities will not exist for those recruited be-
tween 1977 and 1955 Sure, there is a cheap. and | did not say
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VEAP, program on the books, but most are not enrolled. and the
benefits would not support a student seeking a course in bas-
ketweaving.

At current assistance rates, training opportunities under the
Montgomery GI Bill are not much better. If it was our decision,
NCOA would give everybody back their $1,200, make all members
of the Armed Forces eligible for the MGIB, and raise the benefits
to at least $300 per month. We believe the increased tax revenue
would ultimzcely pay for the change, but immediate financing re-
mains a problem. Hopefully, the Committee will look for some way
to make this proposal affordable.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Jackson appears on p 133 ]

Chairman Cranston. Thank vou very. very much I appreciate
the testimony from each of you.

Page 5 of the testimony of the Vietnam Veterans of America
states, in reference to the provision in amendment 1575 to require
the Labor Department to seek the participation of veterans’ service
organizations in TAP, that "here something new and troubling is
introduced, that somehow the private sector ought to assume finan-
cial responsibility for the consequences of irrefutably Government
actions to down-size the Armed Forces.”

So, Rick, let me ask vou this. Do you believe it's somehow inap-
propriate for DOD to be asked to be involved n a transition assist-
ance program?

Mr. SchuLTz. Mr Chairman, 1if I may, ['ll have Mr Gilmer. who
is on our employment staff, respond to that.

Mr. GiLMEr. | think our best response is to indicate to you that
even before the bill that became Public Law 101-237 was in place.
we were beginning to put together a package that we felt would
provide preseparation briefing information. and we were prepared
as an organization to do that on our own

We think that probably, and it's hard to speak for VVA, we're
not sure what they might have intended, except that we don’t want
the Department of Defense or other agenci®s to assume that be-
cause we have that interest that they don’t have an interest m
that. too. So we don't want them to sidestep that piece, because
there are privat= people who think that’s impcertant Our resources
are there. and we believe in it.

Chairman CranstonN Let me ask the same general question to
each of you now, and start with vou, Chuck

Would 1t be inappropriate to ask for your organization to be in-
volved?

Mr. Jackson. No, sir, Mr. Chairman. As a matter of fact, as this
Committee 15 aware, we've been conducting job fairs since 1871
when the DOD {rst ended its initial transition program For the
last 16 vears. NCOA has been deeply mvolved in providing employ-
ment assistance to departing servicemembers.

However, I would concur with the DAV in that, as Rick said, be-
cause we do that, we would certainly not want to see the Depart-
ment of Defense feel that they no longer have a responsibility. but
it’s certainly not inappropriate for the civilian sector and VSOs to
get involved in that program.

Chairman Cransion What's the Legion’s view”

Q
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Mr Hussarp We don't believe 1t's inappropriate for veterans'

service organizations to be asked. We, too. have a fau amount of

expertise in transition assistance, although our greatest expertise
is in service to veterans with benefits from the Veterans' Adminis-
tration. It's certainly not inappropriate to be asked

Chairman Cranston. How about the VFW?

Mr. ManNHAN. Mr Chairman, we agree that all the veterans’
service organizations should be afforded the opportunity to provide
whatever expertise they have, and we think that the VFW particu-
iarly could help the Department of Labor put together an overall
program of instruction or a syllabus for those courses or those
classroom subjects that should be covered for active duty people
who may be considering to leave the service voluntarily or are
being forced out. In short, yes. we'd like to participate.

Chairman Cranston. Finally. the PVA view?

Mr DEeGEORGE. Mr. Chairman, the PVA would think that veter-
ans’ organizations should be involved in the ultimate approach to
this entire program. PVA itself has been involved in veterans em-
ployment fairs across the country also, and I could see and envision
our service program as making some involvement and contribution
to the effe-t. Thank vou.

Chairman CransTON [ thank each of vou on that subject Now to
a related matter. would each of you tell us about how many times
the Labor Department has contacted your offices within the last 6
months for assistance with cr consultation about TAP?

Steve, I'll start with vou on that one.

Mr RosertsoN Yes. sir Mr. Hubbard would probably be better
suited to answer this question, since he is in charge of our econom-
1cs diviston.

Mr HusBarp Mr Chairman, I have consuited with or have been
consulted by the Department of Labor on an average. I'm guessing,
of once to twice a week over the past 6 months since this program
got underway They are very interested in how to make it work.

Now. have I been asked to participate or have we as an organiza-
tion been asked to participate by providing representation at TAP
sessions at military bases on the pilot sites. no. we have not. but we
have been cuasulted right along on this issue

.Cglr;'lirman CranstoN Chuck. how miuch have you been cunsulted
with?

Mr JacksoNn We probably have had more frequent contact than
many of the other veterans service organizations with Labor over
*he past 6 months As a matter of fuct, we have worked in conjunc-

.« with them on a couple of job fairs that we have set up. We just
completed a job fair a week ago in Europe wher. we had 3,000 ser-
vicemembers particij iting that the Department of Labor had
helped us along with

The gentleman that we have that runs our job fuir program
probably talks with someone in Lubor at least once every 10 days
or so, and they have been very interested mn our Job Seckers Worn
shop Training Program. which we have been giving for | hours of
classroom instruction before each of the job fairs we've done

Chairman Cranston Bob.

Mr ManHan Mr Chairman, I'm not the expert on that withi
the VFW. but to the best of my hnowledge. we've participated m
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about three different sessions with the Department of Labor When
TAP comes up, usually it's in the context of reviewing DOL's
budget request or some of their other employment related 1ssues

Chairman Cranston. Rick.

Mr. Schurtz. Mr. Chairman, I'll have Mr. Gilmer respond to
that

Mr GiLMerR Mr. Chairman, I'd like to point out we've been very
disappointed. We began in April last year informing the Depart-
ment of Labor that we were trying to put a package together to try
to address some of these issues, and, of course. that was before
Public Law 101-237.

We met with them again in December to try to keep them ad-
vised and let them know the package was coming together that we
were trying to work on, and as of January, we found out that sites
had been selected and that the military liaison was meeting with
employment service personnel and military officials in the field

Up until that time, we had no idea what sites were being select-
ed or what would be going on. We had already expressed an inter-
est and even a statement that we were looking at adding additional
staff to try to support the effort by the Department of Labor and
looking at implementing our own program as well.

We were able to prevail on the Department of Labor to invite
our staff. and 1t was a very haphazard invitation. but from time to
time. and generally they were invited after that to participate at
the local level, but we were told specifically by the Department of
Labor that the Department of Labor would not work with us to be
linked in at the local level because the Department of Labor could
not do that

The linkage was to occur at the employment service level., and. of
course. as | expressed early on in our testimony that we've been
somewhat disappointed in that area.

Chairman CRANSTON. Len. would vou please submit for the
record a description of DAV's experiences to date with TAP and
DTAP so that I can get the Assistant Secretary’s response?

Mr. Giuser. Thank you.

Chairman CraNston. That might help to improve communica-
tions and cooperation and coordination.

[Subsequently. Mr. Gilmer furnished the information which ap-
pears on p. 129.]

Chairman Cranston. Finally, F '?

Mr. DEGEORGE. We have received i« ¢t communications to be
involved. only memos of information that are generic, saying that
veterans organizations are wr'come to participate.

Chairman CRANSTON. Do any of vour organizations plan to have
your service officer participate in the TAP Program?

Mr. GitMer Mr Chairman. as you know, in your State, we al-
ready participate in the CAP Program in approximately 12 loca-
tions. We're also in Camp Pendleton. which has been picked as a
TAP site. We're in Fitzsimmons. which is a DTAP site. we're in
Lowry, which we understand will be added to the list. we're looking
at going into Fort Benning. Ja.' nville. San Antonio and three
military nstallations there, and if the empluyment service in Vir-
ginia will allow us. Norfolk Naval Station
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One of our concerns has been that while we've been involved in
this type of program for some time, the Department of Labor has
refused to recognize current ongoing activities. If it is not the spe-
cific TAP 'DTAP which has been defined by the mulitary liaison.
that activity or those resources are not recognized.

Mr SteiNnserc | believe you're going to provide us more detail
for the record on that

Jim. do you want to comment on whether the Legion has any
plans?

Mr Hussarp I am not aware of anv plaus right now for our
service officers to participate in this program. which is not to say
that if we were invited to participate at some level in some fashion.
we couldn’t implement plans relatively quickly to do so

Chairman CranstoN. For the VFW. any comment?

Mr Hussarp Mr Chairman. may I add one thing to that.
please?

Chairman Cranstox. Yes.

Mr Hussarp There has been an ongoimg effort between my divi-
stion and John Sommer at Veterans Affairs Rehabilitation Division
to foster a body of knowledge cn the part of their service officers
which relates to the employment opportunities and the employ-
ment services avaijable to veterans We have provided instructors
ot our uwn service officer schools, to the extent that our service of-
ficers are able to refer a veteran seeking a claim, also with an em-
plysnient problem. to the local job service office and the DVOPs
and the LVERs That's been our primary effort in this area.

Mr Maxuan Mr Chairmen, the VFW at this time has absolute-
Iy no plans to participate in any T/ or DTAP programs simply
because we haven’t been invited. All of our service officers, as you
recall. are located physically at the various VA regional offices
throughout the United States. However. if we were invited, we cer-
tainly would Like to pardcipate at the various military mstalla-
tions Thank you

Chairman Cranston Frank.

Mr DeGrorai I would have to bring it back to the organization
for them to study as to whether or not they would participate. basi-
cally. due to the size of our urganization, however, we do have an
exellent service program that I personally feel could be involved.

Chairman Cranston Finally. Chuck?

Mr Jackson NCOA has been and continues to plan to coordi-
nate with DTAP and the TAP Program to assign our job fairs in
the areas where DTAP operations are going on. so as to provide the
maximum benefits wnd services to the most number of personnel
Herrp transitioned

*will provide our job seekers workshop training at those loca-
tims where we have job fairs in conjunction with the TAP Pro-
gram. and as we have already told Tom Collins, they can contact us
snd we'd be willing to do everything we can to assist them with
getting that program off the ground.

Chairman CransToN Going on finally to just briefly a couple of
other matters. you all heard the testimony of the three depart-
ments this morning. and if you have any comments on their testi-
mony and what transpired in the questioning, please get them to
us m wnriting by the 22nd
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Let me ask just one general question. Do vou beheve that the
three departments will be able to coordinate their activities suffi-
ciently and will provide enough resources to make TAP work? Just
a very brief ves cr no, please.

Mr. Hussagrp. I believe DOD and VA were dragged kicking and
screaming into this process, VA more than DOD Clearly, Labor
has provided leadership. We are hopefal that the financial re-
sources can be made available

Chairman CRANSTON. Any other comments?

Mr. MaNHAN. Mr. Chairman, I think that those three depart-
ments can certainly do it. They've done greater things in the past

Mr. Gimer. Mr. Chairman, bacause this issue is so importont
and because I think all of us agree it ought to be done, i think that
ultimately we will succeed. but I think it will be in spite of some of
the issues.

Chairman CRANSTON. Any other comments?

Mr. JacksoN. I think it will .vork. I think the three of them will
be able to work together. becav e 1 think the sensitivity to the im-
portance of the issue has be . raised on the part of the VA and
DOD, and they re beginning ¢» understand that their responsibility
extends far bevond when a guy hangs up his uniform So with the
leadership that Labor should be able to provide. I think it could
work very, very well

Chairman Cranstor; 1'd like to ask each of yoa and your organt-
sations to monitor the progress under TAP and let s know how
it's going and any problems that you see arise that we should look
into.

In closing. I want to stress that there is no intent to impose any
burdensome requirements. and I don’t think amendment 1575
would do so. However. we will consider i view Jf the prior testi-
mony this morning. allowing the G0-day advance notice require-
ment to Congress to be waived by the Secretary upon request of the
Secretary of Defense when there 15 an urgent need in light of
major demobilizations.

I thank all of our witnesses. vou and the others. for your coopera-
tion and testimony this morning. and we now stand adjourned
Thank you all very much

|Whereupon. at 12,12 p.m. the Commuittee was adjourned. to re-
convene at the call of the Chair.)
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SECTION 1. SHORT TITLE.

This Aet may be eited as the *Veterans Compens-on
Cost-of-Living ‘\tljuitnwnl Act of 19907,

SEC. 2 REFERENCES TO TITLE 38, UNITED STATES CODE

Except as otherwise expressly provided, whenever in
this Aet an amendment or repeal is expressed m terms of an
amendment to. or repeal of, a seetion or other provision, the
reference <hall be considered to be made to 4 ~ection or other
provision of title 38, United States Code

TITLE I—COMPENSATION
SEC, 0L DISABILITY COMPENSATION AND DEPENDENCY AND
INDEMNITY COMPENSATION RATE INCREASE

() IN GENErar —(D) The Secretary of Veterans -
fairs <halle as provided in paragraph (2), increase, elfective
December 101990, the rates of and hmntations on Depart-
ment of Veterans Mfairs disability compensation and depend-
eney and mdemnity compensation,

(200 The Seeretary shall inerease each ot the rates ol
limutations m sections 314, 31501, 362, 411, 413, and 114
of title 35, Unted States Code, that were mereased by the
amendments made by utle X1 ot the Veteran's Benetits T
provemoat Net of 1OR8 (Public Law  TOO-687, 102 Stat
1123), The inerease shall be made in <uel rates and linita-
tions ax n elfect on Noventher 30, 1990, and <hall be by the
same pereentage that henetit amounts payable under title 11
ot the Social Securnty et (12 USL0 101 et seq ) are in-

LI EN
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1 creased effective December 1, 1990, as a result of a determi-
2 nation .nder section 215(1) of sueh Aet (42 U.S.CL 4150).
3 (B) In the computation of increased rates and limitations
4 pursuant to subparagraph (\), amounts of $0.50 or more
5 shall be rounded to the mext higher dollar amount and
6 amounts of less than $0 50 <hall be rounded to the nest
7 lower dollar amount

8 ) SPECIalL Runke.—The Secretary may adjust admin-
9 istratively, consistent with the inereases made under subsec-
10 tion (a), the rates of disability compensation payable to per-
11 sons within the purview of section 10 of Public Law 85-857
12 (72 Stat 1262 who are not in receipt of comperisation pay-
13 able pursuant to chapter 11 of title 38, United States Code,

14 () Prsrication REQUIREMENT.—AU the same time

15 as the matters specified in seetion 21502)D) of the Social
16 Security et (42 TS CL415020D) are required to he pub-
17 lished by reason of a dctermination made under section 2154)
18 of such et during fiscal vear 1990, the Secretary <hall pub-
19 ik in the Federal Regaster the rates and himitations referred
20 10 in subsection A as mereased under ths seetion,

21 SEC. 102, EXTENSION OF PRESUMPTION OF SERVICE CONNEC-

R TION  FOR  CERTAIN RADIATION-EXPOSED
23 RESERVISTS,
24 (0 IN GENERAL —Section 312(¢) s amended -

o~ | '\
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4
(1) in paragraph (3), by inserting “while <erving
on active duty™ after “activity’;
(2) in paragraph (4)—

() by redesignating subparagraphs (\) and
(B) as subparagraphs (B} and (C);

(B) by inserting betore subparagraph (B) (as
redesignated by subparagraph (A) the following
new subparagraph:

“(\) the term “active duty’ incwdes actinve
duty for training and inactive duty lor training ”
and

(C) i subparagraph (B) as redesignated by
subparagraph (), by strikmg out “a veteran”
and inserting in liew thereof “an individual™.

(b) Errective Date.—The amendments made by cub-
seetion (1) shall take effeet as of May 1. 1988
SEC. 103, AUTHORITY TO MAKE READJUSTMENTS IN THE DIS-
ABILITY  RATING  SCHEDULE  PROSPECTIVE
ONLY.
Neetion 355 is amended—

o

(1) by striking out *“Administrator’ each place it
appears and inserting in lieu thereot **Secretany ™,
(2) by designating the first three sentences as sub-

seetion (a);

O~ Jlint N
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(3) by desgnating the last sentence as subsection
() and
(1) by addmg at the end the tollowing new sub-
section
“(e) In making a readjustment under subsection (h) ot
this section, the Secretary may provide that the readjustment
<hall not have ihe etteer of reducing any ratings inefteet on
the date that the roadjustment takes effect.”
TITLE [I—HEALTH CARE
SEC. 2010 ENTENSION  OF  PILOT PROGRAM  OF MOBILE
HEALTI CARE CLINICS,
Section 113 of the Vetetans” Benetits and Serviees
Aet o 19RR (Public Leaw 10023220 102 Star 5000 i
amended—
() by striking out "and 19907 and woertng in
heu thereot a comma and 1990, and 19917, and
{20 by addmg at the end the tollowing new sen-
tenee, " Funds appropnated to earry out the pilot pro-
gram authorized by this section shall remain available
untl expended.”™.
SEC 202 ELIGIBILITY FOR PROSTHETIC DEVICES AND OTHER
MEDICAL FTEMS
Section GOHGHA s amended by sriking out “(exeep
under the conditions described i section 612000000 of this

ntle) ™",

o i I
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1
I SEC. 203 INCREASE IN MANIMUM LIMITATIONS O\ HOME
2 HEALTH SERVICES
3 Section 6172 is wivended—
4 (1) in sabparagraph €.\, by «triking out “$2.5007
5 and inserting in lieu thereot $5,0007 and
6 (2) in subparagraph (B), by 2nking out 36007
0 and incerting in licw thereol “$1,200"
8 TITLE III—INSURANCE
Y SEC. 301 SUPPLEMENT AL SERVICE DISABLED VETERANS IN.
10 SURANCE FOR TOTALLY DISABLED VETERANS,
11 @ In o GENERAL —Subehapter T ot chapter 19 i«
12 amended by insertg after seetion 722 the following uew
13 ~ection
14 “& T22A, Supplemental service disabled yeterans” insur-
IS ance for totally disabled veterans
16 “a) Any person insured under section 722 of this title
17 who gualifies for a waiver of premums under section 712 of
18 thiz utle iv cligible, as provided in this section, tor supple-
19 mentab nsurance inan amount not to exceed $10,000
20 “(hy To quality tor supplemental insurance under this
21 section a person must file with the Seeretary an application
22 tor such insurance not later than the end ot (1) the one-year
23 period beginning on the first day ot the first mouth tollowing
21 the month in which this cection is enacted. or 29 the period
}
|
\
|
|
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durmg which the persen must apply under section 722(a) of
this title in order to be granted msurance under that section.

“(¢) Supplemental msurance granted under this section
shall be granted upon the same terms and conditions as neur-
ance granted under section 722 of this title. except that such
insurance mav not be granted to a person under this section
unless the application is made for such insurance before the
person attains 65 vears ot age.

() No wairer of premiums shall be made in the case of
any person for supplemental msurance granted under this
section.”,

M CLericanl AMENDMENT.—The table of seetions at

the heginning ot chapter 19 is amended by mserting after the
item relating to section 722 the following new iten

T2\ Supplonental servie disabled seterine psaraee for tot ¢y disabled

viterans
SEC, 3020 INCREASE IN AMOUNT OF VETERAMY MORTGAGE
LIFE INSURANCE
Seetion R06(h) 1~ amended in the first sentence—
(1) by striking out “initial”, and
(2) by striking out “$40,0007 and mserting in lieu

thereot **390,000"
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8
1 TITLE IV—-MISCELLANEOUS

2 SEC. 101. POSTPONEMENT OF TIME LIMITATION ON COUNTING

3 OF VIETNAM-ERA YETERANS IN DISABLEY
3 VETERANS OUTREACH PROGRAM SPEC1  ISTS
] FUNDING FORMULA.

6 Section 2001(2) is amended by inserting hefore the

7 period at the end ', except that a veteran may be considered
8 to be a veteran of the Vietnam era for the purposes of this
9 chapter until December 31, 19937

10 SEC. 102, COMMUNITY-BASED HOUSING FOR CERTAIN VETER-

11 ANS WHO ARE HOMELESS OR RECOVERING
12 FRC ™" SUBSTANCE ABUSE OR MENTAL ILLNESS
13 DISABILITIES.

14 () Exrension axp BExeassion oF AUTHORITY TO

15 SEIL AcQUIRED PrROPERTIES FOR Occtraney By Hovk-
16 LEss AND CErTAIN OTHER VETERANS.—Nection 9 of the
17 Veterans” Home Loan Program nprovements und Property
1R Relabilitanon Aet of 1987 (Publie Law 100-198; 38 U8 €

191820 note) is amended —

20 (1) m subsection ()—
21 (A} in paragraph (1. by m~erting “and to
22 provide transitional housing for veterans recover-
25 ing trom substanee abuse or mental illness disal-
24 ities™ atter “shelter™:

.o B
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9

1 (B) in paragraphs (2) and & (B)iii). by atrik-
2 ing out “best interests of homeless veterans” each
3 place it appears and mserting in licu thereof ““best
4 interests of veterans who are to oceupy the prop-
5 erty”s and

6 (") in paragraph (3)BX)i), by inserting “or as
T transtional housing tor veterans who. at the tine
8 of entering the hoasing. are bewmg furnished <erv-
Y ives by the Secretary, directly or by contract, tor
10 aleoliol or drug dependence or abuse disabilities or
11 mental illness disabilities or who, at any time
12 within 90 davs preceding the date ol entering the
13 housing. have been turnished such serviees by the
14 Secretary for such purpose’ alter “tamilies":

15 (21 m subsection () by striking out “October 1,
16 1990" and inserting in hieu thereot “December 31,
17 19937, and

I8 (30 m subsection (d-—

14 (A) by serting “and Mareh Eot each of the
20 nest three vears™ atter * Mareh |, 1990, and
21 (B) by ~triking ont . through December 31,
72 19807 and inserting lieu thereot “through De-
23 cember 31 ot the preceding vear™ atter “seetion”
24 i) Trassiriosnal Grotp Resiop sees For VETER-

95 aax RECOVERING FrROM SUBRTANCE ABUSE DIsABIL-

Q 35-1000 - 20 - 3 £
)
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11
not to exceed a total of $890.000, as the Secretary of Veter-
ans Affairs may specity.

“(j) The Seeretary shall make loans from the Transition-
al Housing Fund for the purpose deseribed in subsection
(1) of this seetion. In making loans under this subsection,
the Secretary shall ensure that—

“(1) each loan is repaid withm two years after the
date on which the loan is made,

= each loan is vepaid through monthly instail-
ments and that a reasonable penalty is assessed for
cach failure to pay an mstallment by the date speeitied
in the loan ugreement involved; and

“(3) each loan is made only to a nonprofit private
entity which agrees that, in the operation of each resi-
dence established with the assistance ot the loan—

*(A) the use of alcohol or any illegal drug
the residenee will be prolubited:

“(B) any resident who violates the prohibi-
tion in subelause (\) of this elause will be ex-
pelled from the residence,

“(() the costs of maintaining the residence,
including fees for rent and utilities, will be paid by
the residents:

“(1) the .esident~ will, through a majority

vote of the residents otherwise establish policies

ISR ETINAN
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1 governing the conditions of residence. including
2 the mauner in which applieations tor resudence are
3 approved; and
4 () the residence will be operated solely as
D a residence for not less than six veterans.
6 “(h) No loan may be made under this ~ection tor more

¢ than $4£.000 and not more than $4.000 in total loaus mas he
S made for the establishment of any particular  transitional
4 residence.

10 () AN loan repayments and penalties colleced under
11 this section ~shall be deposited to the credit of the Transitional
12 Housing Fund.

13 “(m) Not later than 90 day~ after the date of the enaet-
14 ment of this subsection, t'e Secretary shall issue guidelines
15 tor the operation of resudenees deserthed e subsection (W
16 of this ~eetion

17 " The Seeretary may enter into contractual agree-
I8 ments with private nonprofit corporations for the purposes of
19 collecting on behalf of the Seeretary payments on the loans
20 deseribed in subsection (D of this seetion.”.

21 (2) The amendment made by paragraph (1) shall take

22 effeet on October 1, 1990

PYREETRIN
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3
1 SEC 103 PERMANENT EXTENSION OF FINANCIAL INFORMA
2 TION AND COUNSELING ASSISTANCE FOR CER-
3 TAIN VETERANS WITH GUARANTEED LOANS
1 Subparagraph () of seetion 1832()4) 1 repealed.
3 SEC 101 TECHNICAL CORRECTIONS,
6 () ADJUDICATIONS. —(1) The heading of ~ection 3004
7 1 amended 1o read as follows,
S 8 3001, Notice of decisions™
Y 12} The the table of seetions at the beginning o chapter
10 51 1~ amended by striking out the item relating to section
11 3004 and inserting in lieu thereot the tollowing,
wog Notice of deasions
12 ) Eptearion ProGravs.—-(1) Seetion THSHH
13 amended—
14 (A1 by striking out the comma atter “serviee” and
1o mserting i liew thereot ()", and
Lo (B) by inserting ™. or (i) has suecessfully complet-
17 ed the cquitalent of 12 <eniester hours i a program of
s education leading o a standard college degree™ betore
19 the ~emicolon
20 (2) Section 143300 1+ amended by strihing out “section
91 902 of the Department of Defense Authorization Aet. 1981
99 (10 U S ¢ 2141 note),” and inserting in lieu thereof “chap-
2% ter 109 of titie 107,
24 (3) Section 16R3CH) v amended by insertig or Na-
25 tonal Guard” atter "Department ot Defense”
o~ s
o G
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14
ey Home  Loat  Procrav--(1)  Seetion
18O3 DN 1< amended —

(A} in subelause (11—

(i by meerting “exeept as provided in sub-
clause V1 ot this elause,” atter (1D, and
(i) by «triking out “but not more than

144,000, and

(1) in subclise (V) by striking ont “or () and
inserting in lien thereof (6, or (R);

{2) Rection 1825(¢) 1« amended—

C\) in sabparagraph 2), by strihing out *There”
and inserting v liew thereol “Exeept as provided in
paragraph €3} ot this subsection, there™. and

() by adding at the end the tollowing new para-
graph:

“3) In the case of a loan deseribed in elause (() ot
section IR20aN2) ot this tite, there also <hall be credited to
the Guaranty and Indemnity Fund-—

(A tor cach loan closed durmg tiseal vear 1990,
an amount equal to 023 pereent of tle original
amount ot the loan for each of the fiseal vears 1991
and 1992;

“(BY tor each loan closed atter tiveal year 1990,

an amount equal to 025 percent of the origmal
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1 “CHAPTER 71—BOARD OF VETERANS
2 APPEALS”.
3 (3) The table of sections at the beginning of chapter 71

4 v amended by striking out the item relating to seetion 4001

5 and inserting in lieu thereof the following:

w01 Composiion of Board of Veterans \ppeals
6 (+) The heading of section 4001 iz amended to read as

T follows:

& “§ 1001. Composition of Board of Veterans Appeals™.

9 () The test of chapters 71 and 72 is amended—

10 (1) by strikmg out “*Board of Veterans” Appeald”
11 each place t appears and inserting in liew thereof
i2 “Board of Veterans Appeals™

13 (B) by striking out “Veterans” Administration”
14 cach place it appears and mnserting m licu thereot “De-
15 partment”; and

16 (€) by <tribing out " Admmstrator™ each place nt
17 appears and inserting in heu thereol “Seeretary ™,

LY
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funded DVOPs and LYER s—not be
called upon to bear s disProportionate
share of the casts of the TAP or 1ts ex
pansion. The resources of VETs and of
the DVOP and LVER programs have
0ot dbeen cakulated on the basis af
their routinely taking on sole resPonss
bility for this effort and their doing 30
could result 10 8 suhstantial reduction
{n the resources aiailable 20 carry out
their primary responsibilities—meet-
{ing the empPloyment agsistance Doeds
of veterans.

Moreover I believe that the Depart-
ment of Defense (DOD) has & clesr re
sponsibllity to assist its own personne}
who are nearing reiease—especially
premature release-from acthe duty
Stmularty. VA has an obligation under
section 241(3) of title 35, to heiP in
Droviding such personne! wxh infor
wation adbout the education, tredoing
health care, readiustment. and other
ubportunities and benefits, and. for
those who are disabled, the vocational
rehabilitation beneffts that wiC be
svailabie L0 them a3 velerans

To address this concern, our meas-
ure would add o the basic pilot pro-
gram provisions a requiremexnt for the
Secretary of Labor to reQuest and co-
ordinate contributions of needed re
sources {rom DOD and VA in support
of the program. These provisions
would, of course, apply to any expas
aion of the program.

In addition, the legislatlon wpuld
canditicn expansion of the program on
8 determination by the Secretary of
Labor that DOD and VA have prosid
ed sufficient subport for the pulot pro-
gram a3 currently authorited and will
provide such support Jor the expanded
program Our measure would also re-
quire the Secretary, to the maximum
extent feasible, to seex the assistance
of velerans service OTganiations in
CArTying out the program.

Mr President. our lertslation would
strike a balance betwneen preservint
the programmaiic developrment xod
evaluation features of u pilot program
and mecting an lovreasing demand
with tinite resources by suthariung
the of Labor to expand the
section 408 pilot progrzra to maore
than 10 geographically dispersed
States but only Hf the Secretxry after
consultation with the Secretary of De
fense and the Secretary of Veterans
Afiairs makes the determinstions
that 1 have described that are de-
signed to protect the basic mission and
purpose af the VETS existing pro-
gram responatbilities

70

Under our proposal, if these determu
natlons are made. the Secretary af
Labor must 8! Jeast 60 days before
CRIT) NG out AN expansion submut to
both coogressional Conimuttees on
Veterans' Afiurs e report spectfdint
the location of the sites and the res
«ons for the exbansion and the under
1ying determinations

ONALTSICN

Mr President 1 belitve that our leg
islstion wonld meet & Federal respon
SIbilily to offer transition assistance to
those who sre betng separated from
military service without abandonming
the obligation to assist thoss %o have
slready been discharged and. In most
instances. served their full tours of
duty It is also designed to provide an
orderly and efficlent means of meeting
that responsibility toge her with a {air
approach for distributing the resource
burden mmnong the three Federsl de
Partments invohed 1 urge my col
feagues to joln us In Prov:ding for en
orderiy. careful expansion of this pro-
&rem as part of our national transition
to 3 more Peaceful international ¢l
mate.

In order 10 move foraard mapidly
xith this legisiation. I have Dlaced it
on the agends for our the committee s
May 11 hearing on sartous vetersns
emplovment. education and home-
loan issues and bills

o /
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101sT CONGRESS
2p SESSION N 2483

To amend title 10 and title 38, United States Code, to make certamn unprore-
ments m the educational assistance programs for veterans and eligible per-
sons, and for other purposes

IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES

APRIL 20 (legislative day, APRIL 18), 1980

Mr CRANSTON {by request) mtroduced the following bill, whieh was read twice
and referred to the Committee on Veterans’ Affairs

A BILL

To amend title 10 and title 38, United States Code, to make

certain improvements in the educational assistance pro-
grams for veterans and eligible persons, and for other pur-
poses.
1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
2 fwes of the United States of America in Congress assembled,

3 SECTION 1 SHORT TITLE: REFERENCES TO TITLE 3% UNITED

4 STATES CODE: TABLE OF CONTENTS.

5 (a) SHORT TITLE.—This Act may be cited as the “Vet-
6 erans’ Educational Assistance Improvements Act of 1990
7 (b) REFERENCES TO TITLE 38.—Except as otherwise

8 specifically provided, whenever in the Act an amendment or

&t
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101st CONGRESS

woes 9, 2483

To amend title 10 and title 38, Umted States Code, to make certain improve-

ments i the educational assistance programs for veterans and eigible per-
sons, and for other purposes

IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES

ArriL 20 (legislative day, ApRriL 18), 1990

Mr (mansTox (by request) mtroduced the following bill, which was read twice

To

and referred to the Committee on Veterans” Affairs

A BILL

amend title 10 and title 38, United States Code, to make
certain improvements in the educational assistance pro-
grams for veterans and eligible persons, and for other pur-
poses.

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
tives of the United States of America in Cungress assembled,
SECTION 1. SHORT TITLE; REFERENCES TO TITLE 38, UNITED

STATES CODE: TABLE OF CONTENTS.

(a) SHORT TiTLE.—This Act may be cited as the “*Vet-
erans’ Bducational Assistance Improvements Act of 1990".

(b) REFERENCES TO TiTLE 38.—Except as otherwise

specifically provided. whenever in the Act an amendment or
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3

1 equivalent as determined pursuant to regulations preseribed

[

”"

by the Secretary concerned)

(b) Section 1412(a)(2) is amended by striking out “(or an

d o ow

equivalency certificate)” and inserting in lieu thereof “(or the

equivalent as determined pursuant to regulations prescribed

<t

’"

(o2

by the Seeretary concerned)

-1

(c) Section 1418(b)(4) is amended by striking out *“(or an
8 equivalency certificate)” and inserting in lieu thereof “(or the
9 equivalent as determined pursuant to regulations preseribed

10 by the Secretary concerned)”.

11 (d) Section 2132(a)2) of title 10, United States Code, is

12 amended by striking out *“(or an equivalency certificate)” and

13 inserting in licu thereof “(or the equivalent as determined

14 pursuant to regulations prescribed by the Secretary con-

15 cerned)’.

16 SEC. 102, VOCATIONAL REHABILITATION FOR DISABLED

17 SERVICEPERSONS PENDING DISCHARGE.

18 Section 1502(1)(B) is amended by striking out “for a

19 service-connected disability” and all that follows through

90 “determines” and inserting in lieu thereof “or receiving out-

21 patient medical care, servieev, or treatment for a service-con-

92 nected disability pending discharge from the active military,

93 naval, or air service. and the Secretary determines that—

29 ) the hospitel (cr other medieal facility)

25 providing the hospitalization, care, services, or

NN

O
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4

treatment either is doing so under contract or

agreement with the Secretary concerned or is

under the jurisdiction of the Secretary concerned:

and

“(ii) the person is suffering from a disability

which”.

SEC. 103. EXTENSION OF THE PERIOD PRECEDING AUTOMAT-

IC DISENROLLMENT UNDER CHAPTER 32.

Section 1632(b)(1) is amended by inserting before the

comma “and at the end of one vear thereafter has not filed a

claim for utilizing such entitlement”.

SEC. 104. PROVISION FOR CERTAIN INDIVIDUALS TO ELIMI-

NATE AN OVERPAYMFNT BY

PERFORIMING

WORK-STUDY SERVICES.

(@) IN GENgRAL.—(1) Section 1685 is amended by

16 adding at the end the following new subsection:

17 “(e)(1) Subject to paragraph (2) of this subsection, the

18 Secertary may, notwithstanding any other provision of this

19 title or any other law, enter into or modifv an agreement

20 made under this szction with an individual whereby the indi-

21 wvidual agrees to perform services of the kind described in

22 clauses (1) through (5) of subsection (a)(1} of this section and

23 agrees that the Secretary shall deduct the work-study allow-

24 ance otherwise payable for such services, as provided in sub-

25 section (a) of this section, fromn the amount which the individ-
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5
ual has been determined to be indebted to the United States
by virtue of such individual’s participation in a benefits pro-
gram under this chapter, chapter 30, 31, 32, 35, or 36 (other
than an education loan under subchapter IIT) of this title, or
chapter 106 of title 10, United States Code.

“(2)(A) Subject to subparagraph (B) of this paragraph,
the provisions of this section (other than those provisions
which are determined by the Secretary to be inapplicable to
an agreement under this subsection) shall apply to any agree-
ment authorized under paragraph (1) of this subsection.

“(B) For the purposes of this subsection, the Secretary
mayv—

“i) waive, in whole or in part, the limitations in
subsection (2) of this section eoncerning the number of
hours and periods during which services can be per-
formed by the individual and the provisions in subsec-
tion (b) of this section requiring the individual’s pursuit
of a programn of rehabilitation, education, or training;

“(ii) waive or defer eharging interest and adminis-
trative costs pursuant to section 3115 of this title on
the indebtedness to be satisfied by performanee of an
agreement unde- this subsection, which charges other-
wise would accrue during the perdency of the agree-

ment, in aecordance with such termns and conditions as

NEICIRN
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1 may be specified by the Secretary in the agreement;

18]

and

3 “(ii)) notwithstanding the indebtedness offset pro-
4 visions of section 3114 of this title, waive, adjust, or
5 defer until the termination of an agreement entered
6 into by an individual under this subseetion the dedue-
7 tion of all or any portion of the amount of indebtedness
8 covered by the agreement from future pavments to the
9 individual as deseribed in section 3114 of this title.

10 “(3)(A) Subjeet to the provisions of subparagraphs (B)

11 and (C) of this paragraph, an agreement authorized under

12 this subseetion shall terminate in aceordanee with the provi-

13 sions of this seetion and the terns and conditions expressed

14 in the agreement whieh are consistent with this subsection.

15 “(B) In no event shall an agreement under this subsee-

16 tiou rontinue in foree after the total amount of the individ-

17 ual’s indebtedness described in paragraph (1) of this subsec-

18 tion has been reeouped, waived, or otherwise liquidated.

19 “((") Notwithstanding the provisions of subparagraphs

20 () and (B) of this paragraph, if the Seerceary finds that such

21 individual was without fault and was allowed to perform

22 services described in the agreement after its termination, the

23 Secretary shall, as reasonable compensation the refor, pay the

24 individual at the applicable hourly minimum wage rate for

ERIC &
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1 such services as the Secretary determines were satisfactorily

(&)

performed.
“(4) The Secretary shall promulgate regulations to
carry out this subsection.”.

(b) CONFORMING AND TECHNICAL AMENDMENTS.—(1)

S Ut e W

Scetion 1685(a) is amended in paragraph (2) by inserting

-1

“and subsection (e) of this section” after “subsection’.

8 (2) Section 1685(b) is amerded by inserting before “uti-

9 lize” in the first sentence “, subject to the provisions of sub-
10 section (e) of this section,”.

11 (3) Section 3114(a) is amended by inserting before the
12 comma “and section 1685(e) of this title"".

13 (4) Section 3115(a) is amended by striking out “‘section
14 3102” and inserting in lieu thereof “‘sections 1685(e} and

15 3102".

16 TITLE [I—ADMINISTRATIVE AND
17 MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS

18 SEC. 201. CLARIFICATION THAT AN HONOKABLE DISCHARGE

19 IS A BEQUIREMENT FOR CHAPTER 30 PARTICI-
20 PANTS.
21 Section 14311(a)(3) is amended—
22 (1) by redesignating subclause (C) as subelause
23 (D); and
24 (2) by striking out subelauses (A) and (B) and -
25 serting in lieu thereof the following:
N2 s
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““(A) continues on active duty;

“(B) is discharged from service with an hon-
orable discharge;

“C) is released after ~ervice on active duty
characterized by the Secretary concerned as hon-
orable service and is placed on the retired list, is
transferred to the Fleet Reserve or Fleet Marine
Corps Reserve, or is placed on the temporary dis-
ability retired list; or”.

SEC. 202. ELIMINATION OF REHABILITATION SUBSISTENCE
ALLOWANCE ADVANCE PAYMENT.
(1) IN GENERAL.—Section 1508 is amended by striking
out subsection (i) in its entirety.
(b) CONFORMING AMENDMENTS.—Scetion 1780 is
amended by-—
(1) striking out in the subheading for subsection
(d) “or subsistence’;
(2) striking out in subsection (d)(1) “or subsist-
ence’’;
(3) striking out in subsection (d)}(2) “or subsistence
allowsnce, as appropriate,”; and

(4) striking out in subsection (e) “‘or subsistence”

N2 N
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SEC. 203, DELETION OF PROVISION FOR ADVANCE PAYMENT

OF THE WORK.STUDY ALLOWANCE
Seetion 1685(a)(1) is amended by striking out the last
sentenee thereof
SEC 208, CLARIFICATION OF EDUCATION PROGRAMS FOR
WHICH EXPENSES INCURRED BY STATE AP-
PROVING AGENCIES WILL 8E REIMBURSED.
Seetion 1774(a)(1) is amended by striking out “chapters

106 and 107" and inserting in liew thereof “chapter 106™.

L LR }\;‘
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R S, 2484

To amend uitle 38, United Siates Code, to improve the housing loan program for
veterans by reducing admimistrative reguiation, enhancing the financia: sol-
vency of sucl program. and for other purposes

IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES

ApriL 20 (legislative day, Apris 1R), 1990

Mr CRANSTON (by request) introduced the following bill, which was read twice
and referred to the Committee on Veterans' Affars

A BILL

To amend title 38, United States Code, to improve the housing

<14

loan program for veterans by reducing admiristrative regu-

e

lation, enhancing the finzneial solvency of such program,

and for other purposes.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Hepresenta-
2 tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
That (a) this Act may be cited as the *‘Veterans’ Housing
Amendments Aet of 1990

(*) Except as otherwise expressly vrovided. whenever in

[= > N N

this Act an amendment or repeal i, expressed in terms of an

-1

amendment to . r repeal of a section or other provision, the
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1 reference shall be considered to be made to a section or other
2 provision of title 38, United States Code.
3 REVISION OF LOAN FEE
4 SEc. 2. (a) Section 1829(a) (as amended by Public Law

5 101-237, section 3038), is amended by—

) (1) striking out paragraph (2) in its entirety, and
i inserting in lieu thereof:

8 “(2) The amount of such fee shail be—

9 “(A) 1.75 per centum of the total loan
10 amount; or

11 “(B) iu the case of a loan made und2r section
12 1811 or 1833(a) of this title, or for the purpose
13 specified in section 1812(a)(1)(F) of this title, 1
14 per centum of the total loan amount.”.

15 (2) striking out paragraphs (3) and (4) in their en-
16 tirety; and

17 (3) redesignating paragraph (5) as paragraph (3).

18 (b) Section 1829(c) (as amended by Public Law 101-
19 237, section 303), is amended by—

20 (1) inserting “‘for a service-connected disability, or
21 combination of disabilities, rated as 30 per centum or
22 more,” in paragraph (1) immediately after “compensa-
23 tion)”’; and
24 (2) striking out in paragraph (2) “and subsection
25 (a)(8) of this section””.
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(c) Section 1825(c)(2)(D) (as added by Public Law 101~
237, section 302) is amended by—

(1) striking out ‘subsections (a)(3) and” and in-
serting in lieu thereof: “‘subsection”; and

(2) striking out ‘“‘subsections (a)(4) and” and in-
serting in lieu thereof: “‘subsection”’.

(d) Notwithstanding any other provision of law, with re-
spect to any loan closed on or after January 1, 1990, but
before October 1, 1990, 1h=re shall be credited to the Guar-
anty and Indemnity Fund established by section 1825 of title
38, United States Code, the amounts specified in subsection
(c)(2)(A) of such section and section 1829(c)(3) of such title.
Those credits shall represent the only Government credits to
that fund with respect to such louas, without regard to the
amount of any downpayment made by the veteran.

SUNSET FOR MANUFACTURED HOME LOAN PROGRAM AND
REVISION OF CLAIM PAYMENT PROCEDURES

SEec. 8. (a) Section 1812 is amended by—

(1) striking out subsection (1) in its cntirety, and
redesignating subsection (i) as subsection {1);

(2) inserting after subsection (1), as redcsignated
by subsection (a) of this Act, the following new subsec-
tion:

“(m)(1) Except as provided in paragraph (2) of this sub-
section, the Secretary may not guarantce a loan under this

section unless such loan was closed—

N 2nd IS
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“(A) oefore October 1, 1990; or
“(B) pursuant to a guaranty commitment issued
by the Secretary before October 1, 1990.

“(2) Paragraph (1) of this subsection shall not apply to a

5 loan to refinance, pursuant to subsection (a)(1)XF) of this sec-
6 tion, an existing loan guaranteed, insured, or made under this

7 section.”;

(8) striking out the second sentence of paragraph
(3) of subsection (c); and

(4) inserting at the end of subsection (c) the fol-
lowing new paragraph:

“6) A holder of a loan guaranteed under this sec-
tion shall have the election of submitting a claim under
such guaranty to the Secretary based upon—

“A) the value of the property securing the
loan, as determined by the Secretary, upon re-
ceiving the Seccretary’s valuation; or

“(B) the actual proceeds from the liquidation
sale of the property securing the loan.”.

(b) Section 1811 is amended by—

(1) striking out “or 1812()(1)(F)” in subsection
(b);

(2) in subsection (d)(2)—

(A) striking out subparagraph (B) in its en-

tirety; and




84

5
1 (B) striking out “‘(A) Except for any loan
2 made under this chapter for the purposes de-
3 seribed in sectior 1812 of this title, the” and in-
4 serting in hieu thereof ‘“The”;
5 (8) striking out “or 1812” each place it appears
6 in subsections (), (b}, (¢}, and (g);
7 (4) striking out “‘or manufactured home loans, as
8 appropriate,” in subsections (c)(1) and (d){1); and
9 (5) striking out ‘. as sppropriate” at the end of
10 subsections (¢)(1) and (g).
11 TECHNICAL CORRECTION REGARDING PROPOSED
12 CONSTRUCTION
13 Sec. 4. Section 1805(a) is amended by striing out “ap-

14 proved” both places it appear~, and inserting in lieu thereof:
15 “appraised’.

16~ EXTENSION OF LENDER ' .EW OF APPRAISALS

17 Sec.  Section 1831(0(3) is amended by striking out

18 1990 and inserting in lieu thereof. 19917,

19 PUBLIC AND COMMUNITY WATER AND SEWERAGE

20 SYSTEMS

21 Sec. 6. Section 1804 is amended by —

29 (a) striking out subsection (e) in its entirety; and
23 (b) redesignating subsection (f) as subsection (e).
24 TIME LIMIT FOR HOUSING DEBT WAIVER

25 Sec. 7. Section 3102(b) 1s amended by inserting at the

to

6 end therecf. “An application for relief under this subsection
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6
must be made (1) within one hundred and eighty days from
the date of notification of the indebtedness by the Secretary
to the debtor, or within such longer period as the Secretary
determines is reasonable in a case in which the payee demon-
strates to the satisfaction of the Secretary that such notifica-
tion was not actually received by such debtor within a rea-
sonable period after such date; or (2) September 30, 1992, if

notice of such debt was provided bef -2 October 1, 1990.”.

PROCEDURES ON DEFAULT AND PROPERTY MANAGEMENT
Skc. 8. (a) Section 1832(a)(4) is amended by striking
out clause (C) in its entirety.
(b) Section 1832(c) is amended by—

(1) Inserting in paragraph (1(C)ii) “(including
losses sustained on the resale of the property)” imme-
diately after “‘resale’’; and

() striking out paragraph (11) in its entirety.

(c) Section 1833(a) is amended by—
(1) striking out paragraph (6) in its entirety; and
(2) redesignating paragraph (7) as paragraph (6).
DIRECT LOAN REVOLVING FUND
SEC. 9. (a) Subchapter I1I of chapter 37 is amended by
striking out section 1823 in its entirety.
(b) Section 1824 is amended by-—
(1) striking out “chapter " in the first sentence of

subsection (b), and inserting in lieu thercof: “chapter

N2y AN
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1 and direct loan operations under section 1811 of this
title,”; and
(2) inserting after ‘‘chapter’’ in clause (3) of sub-
section (c), “and direct loan operations under section
1811 of this title (including all mnoneys in the revolving

fund established by section 513 of the Servicemen'’s

-1 S v e W N

Readjustment Act of 1944 on the effective date of the

’y
.

Veterans’ Housing Amendments Ac' of 1990)

Nl o

(c) Notwithstanding any other provision of law, the Sec-
10 retary of Veterans Affairs shall have no lisbilicy to repay to
11 the Sccretary of the Treasury any sums, or interest on any
12 such sums, advanced to the Secretary of Veterans Affairs
13 (formerly known as the Administrator of Veterans Affairs) for
14 purposes of the revolving fund established by section 513 of
15 the Servicemen’s Readjustment Act of 1944, except as pro-

16 vided by section 1624(d) of title 38, United States Code.

17 (d) Section 1311(k) iz amended by strikiug out “‘and sec-

18 tion 1823 of this title”” both places it appears.

19 OFFSET OF FEDERAL TAX REFUNDS AND SALARIES FOR

20 HOUSING LOAN DEBTS

21 SEc. 10 Section 1826 is amended by—

22 (2) striking out “No” and inserting in lieu thereof:
23 “(a) Except as provided in subsection (b) of this section.

24 no”’; and
25 (b) inserting at the end thereof the following new sub-

26 section:

SR IS
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“(h) This section shall not apply to the reduction of a
refund of Federal taxes by the Secretary of the Treasury pur-
suant to section 3720A of title 31, United States Code, or a
deduction from the current pay amount of an employee of the
United States or member of the Armed Forces or Reserve of
the Armed Forces pursuant to section 5514 of title 5, United

States Code."”.
CERTIFICATES OF VETERAN STATUS FOR NATIONAL
HOUSING ACT BENEFITS
Skc. 11. Subchapter III of chapter 37 is amended by
inserting at the end thereof the following new section:
«§ 1835. Certificates of veteran status under the National
Housing Act

vvvvv

retary” shall mean the Secretary of hou: ng and Urban De-

veloprient.
“(b) The Secretary shall, at the request of the HUD
Secretary, without any reimbursement, certify to the HUD

Secretary whether an applicant for assistance under the Na-
tional Housing Act or any other law administered by the

HUD Secretary is a veteran.”".

EXEMPTION FROM LOBPYING REFORTING REQUIPEMENTS
Sgc. 12. Subchapter 111 of chapter 37 is amended by

inserting after section 1821 the following new section.

RYPZLSIR )
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1 “§1822. Exemption from lobbying reporting requirements

o

“The application for or obtaining of a loan guaranteed,
insured, or made under this chapter shall not be deemed as
the requesting or receipt of a Federal contract, grant, loan,

loan guaranty, loan insurance, or cooperative agreement for

S v o W

purposes of any other law that requires persous requesting or

-3

receiving a Federal contract, grant, loan, loan guaranty, loan
8 insurance, or cooperative agreement to report or declare pay-
9 ments made to influence an officer or employee Jf any
10 agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of

11 Congress or sn employee of a member of Congress.”.

12 DOWNPAYMENT REQUIREMENT

13 Sgc. 18. Section 1810(b)(5) is amended by—

14 (1) inserting “the lesser of ()" immediately aiter

15 “exceed’’; and

16 (2) striking out “title;” and inserting in lieu there-

17 of, “title, or (ii) the actual amount to be paid hy the |
18 veteran for the purchase, construction, repair or alter- j
19 ation of the property, minus an amount equal to four

20 one-hundredths of the difference obtained by subtract-

21 ing $25,000 from the actual amount to be paid by the

22 veteran for the purchase, construction, repair, or alter-

23 ation of the property;”.

24 TABLE OF SECTIONS

25 Skc. 14. The table of sections for subchapter I1I of

26 chapter 37 is amended by—

N o2ang I
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(a) striking out the items relating to sections 1822

and 1823 and inserting in lieu thereof:

1822 Exemption from lobbying reporting requirements

%1823 {Repenled }”, and

(b) inserting at the end thereof the following new

item:

#1835 Certificates of veteran status und~r the National Housing Act "

EFFECTIVE DATES

Sgc. 15. (a) The emendments made by sections 2(a),

2(h), and 13 of this Act shall apply to ail loans closed on or

after October 1, 1990.

() The amendments made by section 8(b)(1) of this Act

shall anply to all liquidation sales conducted on or after Octo-

ber 1, 1990.

(c) The amendments made by sections 3, 6, 9, and 10 of

this Act shall take effect October 1, 1990.

SO 0RE IS
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20 SESSION ‘ 2537

To amend chapter 32 of title 3%, United States Code, to authonze the purswt of
fhght trainmg wnder that chapter

IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES

ApRiL 27 (egislative day, APRIL 18). 1990

Mr Dascuie (for lumself and Mr CRANSTON) mtroduced the following hill,
which was read twice and referred to the Commuttee on Veterans Affairs

A BILL

To amend ehapter 32 of title 38, United States Code. to

authorize the pursuit of flight training under that chapter

1 Be 1t enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-

(8]

tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,

3 SECTION 1. EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANCE FOR FLIGHT

4 TRAINING.
5 (a) POST-VIETNAM Era VETERANS' EDUCATIONAL

6 ASSISTANCE.—Section 1641 of title 38, United States Code,

7 is amended—
8 (1) by redesignating sul. _etion (b) as subscetion
9 {c); and
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(2) by inserting after subsection (a) the following
new subseetion (b):

“(b)(1) The Secretary may approve the pursuit of flight
training (in addition to a course of flight training that may be
approved under section 1673(b) of this title) by an individual
entitled to basic educational assistance under this chapter
if—

“(A) such training is generally accepted as neces-
sary for the attainmen: of a recognized voeational ob-
jective in the field of aviation;

“(B) the individual possesses a vsiid pilot’s license
and meets the medical requircments neeessary for a
commereial pilot’s license; and

“(C) the flight school courses meet Federal Avia-
tion Administration standards for such courses and are
approved by the Federal Aviation Administration and
the State approving agency.

“(2) Thhis subsection shall not apply to a course of flight
training that commences on or after October 1, 1994.".

(b) BENEFIT AMOUNT AND ENTITLEMENT C'HARGE.—
Section 1631 of such title is amended by adding at the end
the following new subsection:

“(f(1) Notwithstanding any other provision of this sec-
tion, each individual who is pursuing a program of education

consistirg exelusively of flight training epproved as meeting

on 20T N
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the requirements of section 1641(h) of this title shall be paid
a monthly benefit under this chapter in the amoum equal to
60 percent of the established charges for tuition and fees
(other than tuition and fees charged for o1 attribr.cable to solo
flving hours) which similarly eireumstanced nonveterans en-
rolled in the same flight course are required to pv.

*“(2) No monthly benefit pavment may be paic under this
chapter to an individual for any month during which such
individual is pursuing a program of education consisting ex-
clusively of flight training until the Secretary has received
from that individual and the institution providing such train-
ing a certification of the flight training reeeived by the indi-
vidual during that month and the tuition aud ot* er fees
charged for that training.

") The numbe~ of months of entitlerent eharged in
the case of any individual for a program of education de-
seribed in paragraph (1) of this subsection shall be equal io
the numher (ineluding any fraction) determined by dividing
the total amount of educational assistance paid such individ-
ual for such program by the monthly rate of educational as-
sistance which, except for paragraph (1) of this subsection,
such individual would otherwise be paid under sub.oction (a)

of this section.”,

o8 53T N
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Bill/Mes. No.

041012 109 $LC.

AMENDMENTNO. ____ Cilendar No.

Purpose: To permit the payment of educational benefits for
solo flight training

IN THE SENATE OF THE UMITED STATES-—1013t Cong,, 2d Sess.
S.

To amend chapter 32 of title 38, United States Code, to
authonze the pursuit of flight tramning under that chapter.

Referred 1o the Committee on
and orderad to be printed

Ordered tc lie on the table and to be printed
AMENDMENTS 1ntended to be proposed by Mr DascrLE
Viz:
1 On page \_, lines s2_ and 4/ sinke out the paren-

2 thencal matter.

e

At the ead of the bill, aca the followng new secuion’

4 SEC. 2 AMENDMENTS TO THE MONTGOMERY GI BILL ACTIVE

DUTY AND SELECTED RESERVE PROGRAMS TO

5
6 PERMIT BENEFITS FOR SOLO FLIGHT TRAINING.
7 (2) AcTive DTy PROGRaM —Section [£32(0 1) of

3 utle 38, Unued Stares Code. is amended by sinXing out

butabie 10

QU

9 “*(other then tution and fees chargzd for or

10 solo flying hours)™.
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(b) AcTive DuTY PRoGRas.—Section 2136(g)(1) of
tile 10, United States Code, is amended by stnking out
““(other than tuition and fees charged for or autributable to
solo flying hours)’’.

(¢) EFFeCTIVE Date.—The amendments made hy sub-
sections (a) and (b) shall be effective with respect to flight
training received under chapter 30 of utle 38, United States
Code, and chapter 106 of utle 10, United States Code, on
and after the first day of the second month following the

month in which this Act is enacted.

Amend the utle so as to read: “*A bill to amend chapter

32 of title 38, United States Code, to0 authonze the pursuit of

flight training under that chapter, and for other purposes.”’.
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101sT CONGRESS
21 SEsSSI0N ° 2546

To amend title 38, Umted States Code, chapter 41, to revise the defimtion of
“ehgble veteran™ and for other purposes

IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES

May 1 degrelative day, Av o "oy, 2000

Mz THURMOMND (by request) mtroduced tne woiowing ill, which was read twice
and referred to the Committee on Veteranus™ Mfars

A BILL

To amend title 38, United States Code. chapter 41, to revise
the definition of “eligible veteran™ and for other purposes.

1 Be it enacted by the Senale an. House of Representa-
2 fwes of the United Stales of America in Congress assembled.
3 That this Act may be cited as the “*Veterans’ Employment
4 and Training Amendment of 19907,

5 Skc. 2. Paragrapk 4 « section 2001 of title 38 United
6 States Code is amended by deleting the word “or™ before
subparagraph “(B)", deleting the period after the word “*dis-
& ability” and adding in licu thereof a corama, and adding the
9 following language at the end thereof “or (() <erved on

10 active duty for a period of more than one hundred and eighty

RS
Q )
ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




96

2
1 days and is eligible for discharge or release from active duty
2 under conditions cther than dishonorable witlin ninety

3 days.”.
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN ALAN CRANSTON

Good morning, ladies and gentlemen Welcome to tuday’s hearimg on seterans
education, employ ment, and home-loan programs Speafically. this heaning concern~
the following

—Sect.~ns 01 and 40410 of S 2100, the proposed “Veterans Compensation Cost-
of-Living Adjustment Act ol 1990, which [ introduced on Febtuary 7 and which 1s
cosponsored by nearly all members of the Commttee Section 101 of this bill would
postpone by 2 vears—from December 31, 1991, to December 31, 1993 —the expiration
date for counting of Vietnam-era veterans in the disabled veterans’ outreach pro-
gram funding formula currently provided for in chapter 1 uf title 3% Section f0hie
would correct two technial errors i the Veterans Benefits Amendments of 110
{Public Law 101-2:47. enacted on Decenber 18, 108, which nustakenly 1a) provides
for duplicate Government contributions to tne new Guaranty and Indemnity Fund
and tb! onuts refinanang loans from the higher loan himits enacted i the 19%0 Act

—S 2183, the proposed Veterans' Educational Assistance Improvements Act of
1990, which I mtroduced at the request of the Adnimustration on April 20 to
amend titles 10 and 35 to mahe certamn revisions i V. educational assistance and
vocational rehabilitation programs

—_Provisions of S 24%{, the proposed "Veterans' Housing Amendments Act of
1990." which I int1oduced at the request of the Adnunistration on April 200 1990 —
other than the provisions 1o mcrease the luan fee, require a downpasyment change
the no-bid fermula. and ehminate the manufactured housing program A« I stated
when these -estrictive proposals were first announced in the Administration’s
budget. I am opposed tu all such changes in the fundamenta! nature of the VA
home-loan program Congress just wmpleted a magor revision of this program last
vear. and [ believe we must give the restructured program a far chance to operate
betore conmidering {urther magor changes Those provisions of this bill that we will
consider today include those to revise daims payment procedutes in the manufac
tured housing program tsec Jdtar (3 and (i, to meke a te chnical cottection in o pro
vision requiring a builder's warrarty for a newly constructed home tse¢ b, to
extend for 1 year (through FY 1991 the authority for certain lenders to review ap-
praals sec 3, 10 elminate the requirement that newls consitucted homes be
served by adequate community water and sewerage systems isce 6 to hinut the
time period within which a veteran may apply for a waiver of a hume-loan debr o
VA 1o 150 days after VA notifies the veteran of the debt sec T te muhe permanent
ta) the foreclosute mformation and counseling requitements 1n section 1832ant of
title 3~ tsec ntah. b the no-bid formula in section 183200 fsec B2, and o the
vendee loan and property-nmanagement provisions in section N33 Isec e, 1o
merge the Direct Loan Revolving Fund {DLRF: wath the Loan Guaranty Revolvin:
Fund anu ehminate an alleged DLRF inuebtedness to the Treasury 1sec 9, to allov
VA to collect home-loan debts by offset of Federal salaties and tax refunds t~ec 100
to require VA, at the request of the HUD Secretary and wathout charge to 1ssue
ceruficates of veteran status 10 veterans seehing certan benefits under laws admin
stered by HUD 1se¢ 11, and 10 exempt persons obtamung V.\-guaranteed loans
f om the requirement that persons obtainmng U S Guvernment-guaranteed loans of
over 3150000 disclose therr lobbying activities tsee 12

=S 23%7. a bill that Senator Daschle and I introduced on April 27, 1990, to au-
thorize the parsuit of flight training by particpants in the Post-Vietnan: Era Veter-
ans' Educational Assistance Program 1VEAP) under chapter 32 of tutle 35 The bill
would extend to VEAP participants the same opputtunity ¢ urentls available on a
troal basts. through I'Y 1994 to Montgomery GI Bl 'MGIB/ particaipants to use
their education benefits for fhight tranang

—Amendment No 1362 to S 2537, subnutted by Senator Daschle on Apnil »0
L9490, to permit the pay mient of MGIB and VEAD benefits for ~olo flying hours

—S 2516, a bill mtroduced by Senator Thurmond at the request of the Admini~
tration on May 1, 1940, to pernut employment and trauming setvices to be provided
through Disabled Veterans” Outreach Program Spectahists IDVOPs and Local Veter
ans' Employment Representatives ILVERs) to Armed Forces personnel who ate eh
gible for discharge o1 release from the service under conditions other than dishonor
able within %0 days

—Amendment No 1573108 2100, which | subnutted on Mav 2 1890, and which
15 cosponsored by Committee members Grahain, DeConcni ard Tharmoend to
amend section 0= of the Veterans Benefits Amendments of 19M) <o as to authoriee
the Secretary of Labor to expand under certam circumstances the tren<sitional as
ststance pilot program established under thot legislation to furnish employment and

O
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I believe that this legislation would meet a ederal responsibility to offer trans-
tion assistance to those who are being separated from military service without aban
doning the obligation to assist those who have already been disch ged and, in most
\nstances, served their full tours of duty It 1s also designed to § ovide an orderly
and efficient means of meeting that responsibility together with a faur approach for
distributing the resource burden among the three Federal departments iny olved

MGIB Rartes

Before closing. 1 would hike to note that the basic benefits paid under the Mont-
gomery GI Bill nave not been increased since the MGIB was enacted 1n 1984 The
basic monthly benefit for veterans pursuing full-time study remains at 2300 for a
period of up to 36 months Since 1984, however, tuition at public institutions has
risen between 6 and 7 percent annually The Department of Educatiua says that in
198s, average annual twition for all higher-education nstitutions, including 2-year
colleges. was 36500, With the prospect of major cuts in America’s troop strength
particularly among long-term servicemembers who may have family responsibilities,
1t 15 even more important that the Department of Veterans Affairs recognize and
meet the need to strengthen the va.ae of the MGIB education benefit Both the
House and Senate Veterans' Aftairs Committe ss, in their budget recom nerdations
for FY 1991, strongly urged the Administration to wnclude m its FY 1992 budget a
substantia. 1ncrease in bastc MGIB benefits 1 reiterate that important recommenda
tion today

CONCLUSION

1 especially want to express my thanks to today’s witnesses for theur generally
constructise testimont un the provisions under consideration today [ also thank the
W itnesses who got their prepared statements to us in advance That was very help-
ful.

Finally. I note that we have recenved or will recerve written statements for todar ‘s
hearing tecord om AMYETS, V'VA, and the Association of the US srmy. Aircraft
Owners and Piots Association, Fleet Reserve Association, National Association of
Uniformed Services, Interstate Conference of Employment Security Agencies, Na-
tional Association of Veterans Program Administrators, American Assoctation of
Commusaty and Junior Colleges, Virginia State Department of Education, Mortgage
Bankers Association. National Assoviation of Home Builders. National Association
o* Realtors. Manufactured Housing Institute. and Cahfurma Association of Realtors

I am looking forward to the testimony of cach of vur hearing witnesses appearing
this morning Again, | want to express my sincere appreciation to all witnesses—
both those appearing this morning and thuse why provided written testimony —and
to all others 1n attendance today

PREPARED STATEMENT OF SENATOR FRANK H MURKOWSKI

Good morming. vur hearing this morning will address the benefits designed 1o
assist veterans wi*h some of the most basic of human needs

—A home.

—A job,

—Ana the education needed to obtain a job

The Congress can be proud of the education, employment and housing benefit- we
provide our veterans Their success s obvions when we louk at the success of veter
ans m thewr civilian hives

[lowever. our work s not yet complete

—Aeterans have an excellent employment record But, disabled veterans and
country” Vietnam veterans do not do us well

—Although millions of veterans are homeowners, the honie loan program contin
ues to tmpose an unacceptable cost on the taxpavers

—VA education benefits have successiully opened the dour to higher education for
out veterans But. even successful programs require midcourse worrections to heep
cutrent with a changing world

The disintegration of the Soviet empre 15 diamatic proot that we live in such a
changitg world This Commuttee has g responsibility to consider vae possible tesult
of that disintegration

—1t could lead to the movement of substantial numbers of Americans out of the
1anhs of our Armed Forees and into the ranks of our veterans
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—If that happens, the Committee must respond to the needs of the men and
women who must leave the service

We can take pride in the foresight we displaved last vear

—We made newly discharged veterans elyuble fur Veterans Readjustment Act ap-
pointments

—We established a pilot program to provide employment services o service-
menbers before their discharge

However, our responsibility fur the youny men and women who may be demobi-
lized is not vet met

—If troop reductions come to puss, 1t will be the fist time we have demuobihzed
volunteer servicemembers

—These men and worien wall leave the service, not because they want o bat be-
cause the Congress determines they are no longer needed

Such a situation 1s very simiar tu that faced by the employees i an industry
facing restructuring

For that reason. I intend to intruduce legislation which would aliow furmer servi-
cemenibers to recene unemployment benefits un the same basis as other Americans
thrown mto the job market

—This legislation would allow separating servicemambers to receive uneniplos-
ment benefits without the 1 wcek waiting period they now face

—It would also allow them tu recenve a full 26 weeks of benefits rather than the
13 weeks now allowed

Senator McCain has praposed more broad based legislation which indudes this
concept My legislation would be more fucused. not because T obgect tu any of Sena-
tor McCain’s other provisions, but because I think there shuuld be a vehidle to con-
sider unemployment :nsurance by 1tself

This legistation would not be cheap

—Based on carrent separation rates it 1s ostimated 1t would cost about > 5 mul-
lion over 3 vears

—The cost would mcrease 311 milhion fur cach 10,000 additional sepdrations

—However, we should not sech a “peace dividend.” for whatever purpose. at the
expense of the men and women who are ashed to leave the Armed Forces

We will also consider the home loan program this morning

—Last year the Congress restractured the program

—Last week. (e Senate approved a 3215 anllion suppleaiental appropriation to
keep the old progiam afloat

I question whether we are safe in saying the new program will not sink inte the
red just as the old one has It may well sinh of the new program does not addiess
the basic reasons for program losses

ook forward to heaning this murming's testimons 1 also note with sadness that
the ehair of the Senator from Hawair sit~ empts this morning

PREPARED STATEMENT OF SENATOR STROM THURMOND

Mr Chairman. 1t s a pleasure to be here this murning to consider several bi'ls
addressing seterans” employment and tramng 1ssues, housing programs, education-
al assistaace and cost of-lving legislation 1 have a longstanding mterest i veter-
ans” emplovment and tramng matters, and I am pleased that Mr Tum Colias 111
the Assistant Secretary for Veterans” Employment and Trammg at the Departnient
of Labur 15 able to be with us 1t 1s also o pleasure to have tepresentatises from the
Department of Veterans Affaus, the Department of Defense, the veterans service
organizations, and others to appear before the Commuttee toda:

Mr Chairman, last week T was pleased to introduce at the request of the Depart-
ment of Labor-8 2316 the "Veterans” Employment ane Tramimg Amendment of
1990 This amendment. which v very simple, would allow active duty muutars per-
sonnel—who are within 90 dags of separatin from service—to recene a vanets of
seterans” employ ment and training services T ant also plessed to be o cosponsor of a
simular amendment which sou have wereduced, M Chatrman, which would expand
the existing pilet program of emplosment services D active duty pe,<onnel It s
important for us to reach vut W those who are separating {rom the armed sersices,
and help them as they mahe the transition to the avthan work foee Tt s goud tor
the mdividuals and good for the countrs

Finally. Twant to thank each of the witnesses for tahig time to be with us tod 1
[ look torward to reviewing the testimony




101

PREPARED STATEMENT OF RAYMOND H AVENT. DEPUTY CHIEF BENE-
FITS DIRECTOR FOR FIELD OPERATIONS, DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS
AFFAIRS

Mr Chairman and members of the Committee, 1 ani pleased tu be here tuday to
discuss several legislative items relating .u veterans’ benefits S 2485 and provisions
of S 2184 tAdmunistration-requested legislation amending the education and hume
luan programs, respectivels:, S 2537 (a bill authuriang flight training under chaper
32), together with an amendment which would authurize payment for solo-flight
hours under buth the proposed chapter 32 and existing Montgomery GI Bill (MGIB)
test programs for flight trainimg, section M W0 of S 210U thome loan techmical
amendments), an amendment to S 2100 which would authorize the Secretary of
Labor under certain circumstances to expand the pilut program of empluyment and
traming infurmation and services tu separating members uf the Armed Forces, and
S 2546 tAdministration-requested legislation making chapter 41 employment and
tramning services available to certain mihitary service personnel who are appruach-
g separation from service!

S 2483

Mr Chairmian, S 2183, the pruposed ' Veterans' Educational Assistance Improve-
ments Act of 1990, which yvu introduced on our behalf un April 200 1440, would
make a number of amenidn.ents to the VA educaton and vocativnal rehabilitativn
programs to facilitate the adnumistratn of the prugrams and make certain provi
stons more equitable

Section 101 of this measurs would amend Muntgumery Gl Bill MGIB secundary
school completion requirements by eliminating the reference to an equinalency cer
tificate Instead, this elygmibihity reguirement would be bruadened su that an individ-
ual would have to either have cumpleted the requiremients for a secundary schoul
dipluma or have certain alternate schuol credentials aciepted by the Armed Furces
pursuant tu regulations promulgated by the Sectetary of the mulitary department
concerned. We believe that the secundary school requirement was .ntended tu assist
the nulitary an obtaiming high caliber personnel, and. therefore, the requirement
should conform to the standards acceptable to the Armied Forces

Section 102 would expand elignibility fur chapter 31 tramning and rehabilitation fur
certamn perscns baing treated for senvice-cunnedted disabilities pending discharge
frum active duty to include persuns whu are receiving care, services ur treatment on
an uutpat ent basis, and are bemng treated at Department of Defense {DOD expense
in faulities not cuntrolled by that Department Since the affected individuals are on
active duss, 1t 1s usual and apprupriate fur DOD to be respunsible for all medical
care costs incurred The wingue nature of varivus disabilities, hoy ever, may require
DOD to obtain assistance frum speciabized faclities uf vther agencies ur from private
facilities Frequentls, servicepersuns placed in thuse faulities are among the most in
need of vocativnal rehabilitation, and early consideration of that assistance 1 essen
tial tu assure re wsunable success of 1ehabilitation This amendment will enLie VA
tu eatend the advantages of such early consideration tu sersice disabled Lersuns who
are otherwise eligible but whu, due to their geographial location ur natare of dis
ability, are recerving medical care in g nun-DOD taality v an mpatent vr outpad
trent basis

Section 103 would eatend by I vear